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Spence

Ryan Vinson
Saund Springer Watts
Schwengel Stafford Westland
Scott, Steed Whitener
Selden Stubblefield Whitten
Shipley Sullivan Wickersham
Short Taylor Williaras
Shriver Thompson, Tex. Willis
Siler Thomson, Wis. Wilson, Ind.
Sisk Thornberry Winstead
Slack Trimble wright
Smith, Iows Tuck Yates
Smith, Miss. Ullman Young
Smith, Va. Van Pelt Zablockl
NAYS—170
Adair Feighan Moorehead,
Addabbo Fenton Ohio
Addonizio Findley Moorhead, Pa.
Alger Fino Mosher
Anderson, Ill. Fogarty Norblad
Ashbrook Ford O'Hara, Ill.
Ashley Frelinghuysen Osmers
Auchincloss Fulton Ostertag
Baring Garland Pclly
Barrett Gavin Phiibin
Barry Goodell Pike
Bass, N.H. Goodling Pillion
Bates Granahan Pirnie
Becker Green, Oreg. Poft
Beermann Green, Pa. Price
Bell Griffin Ray
Bennett, Fla. Gubser Reuss
Betts Haley Riehlman
Bolton Hall Rivers, S.C.
Brewster Halleck Robison
Broomfield Halpern Rodino
Broyhill Hechler Rogers, Fla.
Bruce Herlong Rousselot
Burke, Mass. Hiestand St. George
Byrne, Pa. Hoffman, 1il St. Germain |
Byrnes, Wis. Hoffman, Mich. Saylor
“Cahill Holland Schadeberg
Carey Hosmer Schenck
Casey Joelson Schneebeli
Chamberlaln  Johansen Schweiker
Chiperfield Kearns Scranton
Church Kelth Seely-Brown
Clancy Kilburn Shelley
Clark King, N.Y. Sheppard
Cohelan Kunkel Sibal
Colller Laird Sikes
Conte Lane Smith, Calif.
Corbett Libonati Staggers
Corman Lindsay. Stephens
Curtin Lipscomb Stratton
Curtis, Mass. McCulloch Taber
Curtts, Mo. McDonough Teague, Calil.
Dague Mack Thomas
Daniels Mailllard Toll !
Dent Martin, Mass. Tollefson
Derouninn Martin, Nebr. Tupper
Derwinski Mathias Udall,
Devine Meader Morris K.
Dingell Merrow Uttt
Dole Michel Vanik
Donohue Miller, Van Zandt
Dorn George P. Wallhauser
Dulski Miller, N.Y. Whalley
Durno Milliken Wharton
Dwyer Minshall Widnall
Ellsworth Moeller Wilson, Calif.
Fallon Monagan Younger
Fascell Moore
NOT VOTING—43
Alford Harrison, Va. Quie
Arends Harvey, Mich., Rabaut
Ayres Healy Rhodes, Ariz.
Balley Hébert Roberts
Blitch Holifleld Santangelo
Bow Kelly Scherer
Buckley Keogh Teague, Tex.
Cannon McSween Thompson, La.
Cederberg Mason Thompson, N.J.
Cramer Miller, Clem.  Walter
Davis, John W. Morse Weaver
Dooley Norrell Welis
Flynt Peterson Zelenko
Gallagher Plicher
Gray Powell

So the conference report was agreed to.

The Clerk announced the following
pairs:

On this vote:

Mr. Quie for, with Mr. Mason against.

Mr. Hébert for, with Mr. Morse against.

Mr. Keogh for, with Mr. Scherer against.

Mr. Santangelo for, with Mrs. Wels against.

Mr. Clem Miller for, with Mr. Cramer
against.

Mrs. Kelly for, with Mr. John W. Davis|’

against.
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Mr. Harrison of Virginia for, with Mr. Gal-
lagher against.

Mr. Buckley for, with Mr. Rhodes of Ari-
zond against.

Mr. Bow for, with Mr. Dooley against. *

Mr. Healey for, with Mr. Ayres against.

Mr. Thompson of Louistana for, with Mr.
Cederberg against. s

Mr. Zelenko for, with Mr. Walter against.

Mr. Weaver for, with Mr. Harvey of Michi-
gan against.

Mr.- JOHNSON of California and Mr.
JOHNSON of Maxyl'md changed their
votes from “nay” to “yea.”

Mrs. GRANAHAN, Mr. TOLL, and Mr
ASHLEY changed their votes from "yea”
to “nay.”

The result of the vote was announced
as above recorded.

A motion to reconsider was laid on
the table.

The doors were opened.

FURTHER MESSAGE FROM THE
SENATE

A further message from the Senate by
Mr. McGown, one of its clerks, an-
nounced that the Senate agrees to the
report of the committee of conference on
the disagreeing votes of the two Houses
on the amendments of the Senate to the
bill (H.R. 7208} entitled “An act making
appropriations for the legislative branch
for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1962,
and for other purposes.”

The message also announced that the
Scnate agrees to the amendment of the
House to Senate amendment No. 52 to
the above-entitled bill,

The message also announced that the
Senate had passed a bill of the follow-
ing title, in which the concuuence of
the House is requested:

S.2245. An act to amend the act granting
the consent of Congress to the negotiation
of certain compacts by the States of Ne-
braska, Wyoming, and South Dakota in order
to extend the time for such negotiation,

GENERAL LEAVE TO EXTEND
REMARKS

Mr. COOLEY. Mr. Speaker, I ask
unanimous consent that all Members
who desire to do so may have 5 leglslative
days in which to extend their remarks
in the REcCORD on the conference report
just adopted. .

The SPEAKER. Is there objection to
the request of the gentleman from
North Carolina?

There was no objection.

" COMMITTEE ON RULES

Mr. BOLLING. Mr. Speaker, I ask
unanimous cohsent that the Committee
on Rules may have until midnight to-
night to file certain reports. .

The SPEAKER. Is there objection to
the request of the gentleman from
Missouri?

There was no objection.

S
FACILITATING THE PROMPT AND

ORDERLY CONDUCT OF THE
BUSINESS OF THE FEDERAL COM-
MUNICATIONS COMMISSION

Mr, BOLLING. Mr. Speaker, by di-
rection of the Committee on Rules I
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call up House Resolution 400 and ask for
its immediate consideration.

The Clerk read as follows:

Resolved, That upon the adoption of this
resolution it shall be in order to move that
the House resolve itself into the Committee
of the Whole House on the State of the
Union for the consideration of the bill
(H.R. 7856) to amend the Communications
Act of 1934, as amended, for the purpose of
facilitating the prompt and orderly conduct
of the business of the Federal Communica-
tions Commlission. After general debate,
which shall be confined to the bill and con-
tinue not to exceed two hours, to be equally
divided and controlled by the chairman and
ranking minority member of, the- Committee
on Interstate and Foreign Commerce, the
bill sball be read for amendment under the
five-minute rule. At the conclusion of the
.consideration of the bill for amendment,
the Committee shall rise and report the
bill to the House with such amendments as
may have been adopted, and the previous
question shall be considered as ordered on
the bill and amendments thereto to final
passage without intervening motion except
one motion to recommit.

Mr. BOLLING. Mr, Speaker, I yield
30 minutes of my time to the gentleman
from Kansas [Mr. AveEry], and pending
that I yield myself such time as I may
consume.

Mr. Speaker, I know of no particular
controversy over the rule. The bill
which will be made in order under this
rule and on which there will be 2 hours
of general debate is technical and com-
plicated and will be thoroughly explained
by members of the committee on Inter-
state and Foreign Commerce.

Mr. Speaker, I reserve the balance of
my time.

Mr. AVERY. Mr. Speaker, I know of
no opposition to the rule on this side.
There is some opposition to the bill which
will be brought out in general debate.

Mr. Speaker, I have no further re-
quests for time.

Mr. BOLLING. Mr. Speaker, I move
the previous question.

The previous question was ordered.

The SPEAKER. The question is on
the resolution.

The resolution was agreed to.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Speaker, I move
that the House resolve itself into the
Committee of the Whole House on the
State of the Union for the consideration
of the bill (HR. 7856) to amend the
Communications Act of 1934, as
amended, for the purpose of facilitating
the prompt and orderly conduct of the
business of the Federal Communications
Commission.

The motion was agreed to.

Accordingly, the House resolved itself
into the Committee of the Whole House
on the State of the Union for the con-
sideration of'the bill H.R. 7856, with Mr.
YATeS in the chair.

The Clerk read the title of the bill.

By unanimous consent, the first réad-
ing of the bill was dispensed with.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr: Chairman, I yleld
myself such time as I may consume.

Mr. Chairman, this afternoon the
Commitfee on Interstate and Foregin
Commerce brings to the House for its
consideration H.R. 7856, a bill to amend
the Communications Act of 1934, for the
purpose of facilitating the prompt and
orderly conduct of the business of the
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Federal Communications Commission.
The bill has been favorably repor ted by
our committee without amendment, but,
I announce to the Members of the House}
at the outset that there will be two oxn
‘three amendments that will be offered;
‘to make certain and beyond any ques-
tion as to what is intended by the com-
,mittee in reporting the language in-|
cluded in this bill.
' Now, Mr. Chairman, this legislation i
the outgrowth of the President’s Reor-
ganization Plan No. 2. You will recall
that I opposed that reorganization plan,
as did many other Members of the
House. We opposed it not on the basis
that somthing was not needed to bring
about improved procedures, to permit
the Federal Communications Commis-
sion to facilitate the work of that Com-
mission, but we opposed it on the basis
that in our judgment it went beyond
. what was intended by the reorganiza-
tion legislation authorizing such plans.

You will also recall that during the
debate in which I stressed opposition
on behalf of our committee, we prom-
ised the House that we would introduce
legislation, conduct hearings and con-
sider legislation in the proper way in
.order that the Congress would assume
its responsibility in bringing about such
needed reform legislation. As a result
of that action I introduced, Mr. Chair-
man, following the action of the House
in disapproving the President’s proposal,
H.R. 7333.y

We asked for reports in the usual way
and handled the legislation in the reg-
ular and orderly way as it should be
handled by the committee and later by
the House.

In the reports we received, the Com-
munications Commission unanimously
recommended legislation along this line,
but in a proposal that was submitted in
a bill introduced in the other body, S
2034. We conducted hearings on H.R.
7333. All members of the Commission
came before the committeg, during the
course of the hearings. &e Commis~
sion unanimously recommended to the
committee provisions along the lines of
the Senate bill, S. 2034. The commit-
tee decided that the approach in this
matter would be more acceptahle than
H.R. 7333, the bill which I introduced
as the result of the action on Reorgani-
zation Plan No. 2.

'S0, the committee then approved the
language substantially along the line
unanimously recommended by the Com-
mission.

Mr. Chairman, in many respects and,y
in fact, in most respects, HR. 7856 is,
identical to S. 2034. We did amend it}
to the point to clarify it and to insure
“that there would be no dogbt as to what
we intended to do.

Because of the complexity of the Com- *
munications Act, the terms of H.R. 7856
are necessarily co ex. But the aims
are very simple. /%{Iﬂ of us are familiar
with the criticism that has increasingly
been leveled at the Commission. Its
backlog of cases is large, and delays in
the settlement of disputes aboun
While these conditions still prevail, and
I regret to say that they are widespread
in our Federal regulatory agencies, I
hasten to say that there has been great
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improvement. We have seen within the
last year or two these improvements,
and_they are doing much better now.
ut the result of such lag and delay is
an increase in cost and expense to regu-
lated interests and to the public. Still
worse, these delays are an open invita-
tion to the use of improper influences
and pressures, as was shown in the in-
vestigations conducted by our Legisla-
tive Oversight Committee.

. Chairman, the members of the

'Commission complained, and I think

justly, that too much of their time is
occupied with relati routine and un-
important matters. &gs said, and again
I agree, that the Congress must authorize
some manner of reorganization so that
the members of the Commission who are
appointed by the President and con-
firmed by the Senate can devote more
time to the consideration of vital an
pressing communications policy matters’
such as problems of spectrum allocati
communications satellites, more effective
carrier regulation and major contested
‘cases, to name only a few illustrations.
Mr. Chairman, basically there are al-

ternative ways by which we could reor- /
ganme e Commission in order to serve

these ends. The first would be to en-
large the membership of the Commis-
sion from 7 to 9, or 11, or even more
Commissioners. 'The Congress has re-

_cently taken comparable action with re-

lution, i

speet to Pederal courts. Such a move
would permit the Commission to divide
itself into more or less permanent
specialized panels. This has been done
long since in, the Interstate Cominerce
Commission&et I have:heard few peo-
ple, indeed, 1" any, seriously urge the
enlargement of the Federal Communica-
tions Commission as a satisfactory rem-
edy for its present illsg} Certainly no
suggestiqn has been pfésented to our
committ?. A much more sensible so-

seems to me, is to permit the
Commission, in its own discretion, to
delegate certain of its more or less rou-
tine functions to subordinates within the
Commission, subject to the control and
supervision of the Commission. The
Commission has long had such authority
with respect to all functions, except
cases of adjudication, and I want you to
keep this in mind: Not a single charge
has ever come to our attention that the
Commission has abused this delegation

function.?
- Now,"what_ would this bill do? It

would authorize the Commission, with
certain limitations and ample safe-
guards imposcd by the Administrative

v Procedure Act and by this bill, to desig—

nate panels of Commissioners; indiyi
ual Commissioners, émployee boards: nd
mdxwdual empIOJees ‘to perform. eeftain

, hearing and review ‘functlons in cases of

adjudication.

. Many of these cases involve well-set-
tled policies and are routine and rela-
tively insignificant insofar as national
communications policy is concerned, yet
they are numerous enough and often
involve tedious details which require
time and energy that the Commission
should be devoting to matters of major
communications importance.

During the course of our committee in-
vestigation in the last 3 to 4 years we

- objectives.

August

found that that wa@ serious problem
and difficulty, that because of the con-
gested docket and the workload of the
Commission, and the fact that under the
law they were required to handle these
matters individually,_they could not pos-
sibly get to the work/ It was humanly
impossible to do it,"8hd it piled up and
lent itself, then, to this maneuvering
around that resulted in the important
and unfortunate matters that we
brought to the attention of this Con-
gress and the country.

This proposal is an effort to overcome
that situation we found that needed at-
tention so badly.

How does this bill differ from Presi-

dent Kennedy’s Reorganization Plan
No. 2, which was defeated in the House?
In some respects it has some of the basic
However;-the committee op-
posed the plan not because of disagree-
ment with the basic objectives but be-
cause it felt these objectives could be
carried out properly only by amending
present law. The committee believes
that this bill makes the essential dmend-
ments.
The principal respect in which this
bill differs from the reorganization plan
is that it does not make review of an
initial decision in an adjudication case
discretionary upon the vote of a ma-
jority of the members of the Commission
less one. Imstead, a party will have a
right to obtain review of an initial deci-
sion but not necessarily by the full Com-
mission.

The bill also omits the proposal in the
plan to give the chairman of the Com-
mission the authority to designate the
Commission’s personnel, including mem-
bers of the Commission, who would exer-
cise the functions delegated by the Com-
mission. Under the bill, the power to
assign or designate personnel would re-
main where it is at present and has been,
with the Commission.

What changes does the b111 propose
and make in present law? Under pres-
ent law parties may file exceptions to
an initial decision of the hearing officer.
The law provides that the full Commis-
sion must pass on each and every such
exception. In addition, the law requires
that the Commission must grant oral
argument on exceptions if it is requested.
This bill would change this in two re-
spects. ~ .

The full Commission would not be re-

quired to pass on all exceptions to an

initial decision. Many of these are rou-
tine, and they take time and can be
handled in a different manner. That
function could be delegated to a panel
of Commissioners, even to a single Com-
missioner, or a panel of highly qualified
and experienced employees. That will
be the subject of an amendment I shall

* offer to make sure that these employees

will be employees qualified to assume
this responsibility.

Under the hill the authority passing
on exceptions would permit oral argu- .
ment but could refuse to do so if it
would not serve a useful purpose.

Unless an aggrieved party sought fur-
ther commission review, the decision of
such panel or other authority within the
Commission designated to pass on ex-
ceptions would become administratively
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final but would still be subject to judicial
review.

If a party felt aggrieved by the deci- '

sion of the hoard or other authority.

designated to pass on the exceptions of
the initial decision, that party would
have the right under this bill to file an
application for review by the full Com-
mission. The Commission would be re-
quired then to consider the application,
but it could in its discretion either grant
or deny further review., If the Com-
mission denied review, the matter would
become administratively final at the first
review level, and an aggrieved party
could then seek judicial review by the
court of appeals. The Commission
would not have to specify any reason for
denying review. If the Commission
granted review in whole or in part, it
could consider the case with or without
oral argument.

The bill also contains a provision that’

in cases not involving issues of general
communications importance, the Com-
mission could by published rule or by
order preclude in advance the filing of an
application for review by the full Com-
mission.

We are providing, however, in an
amendment that we will offer, that in
those cases in which an application for
review is not precluded hy Commission
rule in accordance with the proviso in
paragraph (4) the Commission must
pass on any and every case on which ex-
ceptions have been filed and which has

- been decided by an employee board.

This provision is designed to free the
Commission from having to consider
frivolous and time wasting applications,

in cases where the Commission policy is
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* Further, since the review staff cannot
make recommendations, it must first re-
ceive instructions from the Commission
on all interlocutory matters no mat-
ter how simple or how routine and then
return again with a draft opinion and
order for the Commission’s approval.
The Chairman of the Commission testi-
fied that the repeal of this provision
would result in a substantial saving in
time and energy by the Commission.
After the repeal, the personnel of the
review staff can be used by the Commis-
sion to greater advantage than at pre-

ent. i
{5 Another section of the bill deals Wltl%
the internal separation of functions
with ex parte representations in ad
judication cases. The purpose of this
section is to place the F'CC in the same
"position as other agencies whose pro-
cedures are governed by the Administra-
tive Procedure Act. The 1952 McFar-
land amendments—and for the benefit
of those who may not recall what is
meant by the McFarland amendments,
that refers to the amendments to the

well settled and where review by the -

Commission is not likely to bring about
a reversal of the decision.

Another section of the bill abolishes
the Commission’s review staff. The re-
view staff was created by the Communi-
cations Act Amendments of 1952. The
1952 amendments provided that the re-
view staff shall be directly responsible to
the Commission and shall perform no
duties other than to assist the Commis-
sion in cases of adjudication in certain

Communications Act which were ap-
proved finally in 1952 and sponsored by
Senator McFarland when he was a Mem-
ber of the other body—the amendments
known as the McFarland amendments to
the Communications Act tightened up
procedural requirements at the Commis-
sion and in these respects so much so
that the Commission has been seriously
hampered in its regulatory work. Those
of us who have observed the situation
through the years have seen how the
Commission has actually been hampered
by these rigid restrictions. I see no rea-
son why the Commission in trying to do
its job should be handicapped unneces-
sarily beyond the requirements appli~

. cable at least to other regulatory agen-

specified ways. Among other things, the .

review staff is directed to prepare for the
Commission or _any member thereof
without recommeéndation and in accord-
ance with specific directions, memoran-
dums, opinions, decisions, and orders.
The Commission is directed not to permit
any employee who is not a member of
the review staff to perform the duties
and functions which are to be performed
by the review staff. This provision has
not worked out satisfactorily at all be-
cause of its rigid requirements. No
similar provision-is applicable to any
other Federal regulatory agency. The
Commission originally opposed its en-~
actment and now favors its repeal. It
feels that the restrictions on the activi-
ties of the review staff result in waste
and inefficiency because they have the
effect of depriving the Commission of the
full assistance which the personnel of
the review staff are capable of furnish-
ing. The committee is in thorough
. accord with this view and has so in-
cluded it in this legislation. t

C

! I cannot stress too strongly, Mr.
Chairman, the importance of this legis-
lation.”**As you know, the Committee
on Interstate and Foreign Commerce,
and its Subcommittee on Regulatory
Agencies, formerly the Subcommittee on
Legislative Oversight, have been work-
ing for years to improve the effectiveness
of many of these regulatory agencies,
but it has become increasingly apparent
with technological changes and popula-
tion growth, among other things, that
our regulatory machinery has become
ineffectual and in need of improve-
ment. And many critics of regulatory
agencies both in and out of the Con-
gress are fearful that unless remedial
measures are taken immediate our
regulatory system will break do:ﬁ

It is my firm conviction that-the pri-
mary responsibility for leadership in
this fleld lies here in the Congress. 1t
is true that cooperation with the execu-
tive branch is essential, and we have of-
fered and given our cooperation. We

welcome suggestions from whatever
source. We have sought them in thls
regard.

Congress has extended the Reorgani-
zation Act of 1949 which authorized the
President to transmit reorganization
plans to the Congress. Some of these
plans, s you know, have already be-
come effective, but this one, as I have
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said, was disapproved. It was considered
fatally defective in that it purported to
amend basic substantive provisions of the
Communications Act by reorganization
plan rather than by statute.

h addition to the Commission’s unan-
imous recommendation and support of
this legislation, the industry is\in sup-
port of j# I_have o£~TETTer of e 14
which is filed in part of the hearings:
from the Honorable LeRoy Collins, for-
mer Governor of Florida, and now presi-
dent of the National Association of
Broadcasters, in which he recommends
that provisions of this bill, along the
lines of S. 2034, would be a workable
and acceptable plan. I will have the
letter included in the REcorDp.along with
my remarks.

NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF
BROADCASTERS,
Washington, D.C., June 14, 1961,
Re H.R. 7333. .
Hon, OREN HARRIS,
Chairingn, Special Subcommitiece on Regu-:
. latory "Agencics, Commiitee_on Inter-

- state and Foreign Commerce,~HOtsy-0f-..

Representatives, Washington, D.C.

Dear MR, CHAIRMAN: On behalf of the
National Associatlon of Broadcasters, I re-
spectfully request that this letter be made a
part of the hearing record on the above as
an expression of the views of the board of
directors of this assoclation.

This bill proposes revisions in the pro-
cedures. of the Federal Communications -
Commission. The same broad objective of
improved efficiency was Included under Re-
organization Plan No. 2, submitted to the
Congress on April 27 by the President, and
by S. 2034 now pending before the Senate
Commerce Committee.

With this broad objective we are in accord
ags we have indicated previously in a state-
ment of position filed in the record on the
President’s proposal. We reaffirm our feel-
ing that this subject should be dealt with
by legislative action rather than by Execu-
tive order.

The two pending legislftive proposals
(H.R. 7333 and S. 2034) have heen carefully
reviewed, and we are pleased to note that
the delegatory features of Reorganization
Plan No. 2 which met with very wide objec-
tion have not been carried forward in this
proposed legislation.

S. 2034, according to our understanding,
represents the ‘“‘consensus’ view of the FCC,
and has been submitted to your subcommit-
tee by the Commission in its report on H.R.
7333. This Is the agency most affected, and
its members should be most knowledgeable
of its procedural needs. In our view, It
presents a workable and acceptable plan,

Sincerely,

~

LeRoY COLLINS.

There are those who have some fears
ahout the delegation of autho‘x‘-ft"y"ﬁ?
Chaitman, I do not yield to ahyone in
my desire for the Congress to establish
policies for these arms of the Congress,
major regulatory agencies, to carry out
their functions effectively. I yield to no
one, Mr. Chairman, in my desire to see
that these agencies do the job that Con-
gress has given them to do. If there has
been any one single objective in my
mind, it is to get good men in these agen-
cies, men capable of administering the
law, and men who will assume their re-
sponsibilities and will rule their own
house, responsible for the employees, who
will supervise the employees and take
full responsibility for the work which
the Congress has delegated to them to do.
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To me, that is all this legislation has
for its objective; to me, that is what this
legislation will do.

I do not know any more important
agency of this Government than the Fed-
eral Communications Commission. The
work of this Commission has far-reach-
ing influence over the American peo-
ple.

Today the Commission, in my judg-
ment, is administering the program and
assuming its duties and responsibilities
as the Commission has not done since
the Federal Communications Act of 1934
was enacte We take encouragement
from that. \In view of the safeguards
here, I do not feel that w v
any fear that there is excessive delega-
tion of authority because the Commis-
sion has the final responsibility and the

final degision in any action that comes
before i
Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Mr.

Chairman, will the gentleman yield?
Mr. HARRIS. Iyield to the gentleman
from Michigan.
Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. One of
_ the best provisions of the bill is the part
‘that eliminates the so-called review
staff. We found as a result of our inves-
tigation by the Legislative Oversight
Committee that looked into Commission
activities that the Commission would af-
ter deliberations on the part of the hear-
ing examiner, and then upon review and
oral argument before the full Commis-
sion, reach a decision. Then, instead of
writing a decision and issuing an order

based upon it, the Commission would -

turn this whole matter over the a group
of attorneys or experts in the agency
whoiwere called the review staff. Those
people did not know anything about the
case, they had not heard it, they had
not read the record. So they were per-
fectly cold, as far as the facts of the case
were concerned. They would have to
proceed to read the record, look at the
exhibits, then try to write an opinion
that conformed to the decision that the
Commission had rendered.

‘, . We found in some cases, for instance
in the contested television cases, that it
was 18 months after the Commission
had decided the case before the review
staff was able to write an opinion carry-
ing out the decision of the Commission.
Meanwhile, there were pressures being
put on the Commission members by in-
terested parties, and so forth. A very,
very bad situation resulted.

May I ask this question: Since this
section has heen repealed, when the
Commission renders a decision will it
have authority to delegate to one of its
members the duty of writing the decision
or will it again transfer this duty to some
other employee who may not be called
a review staff member, by some other
employee who will dilly-dally with the
case for 6 months or a year, the same as
the review staff did? Are there any safe-
guards, restrictions, or instructions in
that regard?

Mr. HARRIS. During the course of
the hearings it was explained, and I
think very eclearly, that these people
who now compose the review staff will
be utilized by the Commission to assist
in more efficiently performing the func-

tions of the Commission, but will not
have the rigid restrictions as to their use.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Will the
Commission fall back into the same rut
they were in, assuming they wanted to
do that?

Mr. HARRIS They were not in a rut
when these'restrictions came about. It
was not that at all.

What brought that on was the com-
plaint that the Commission itself was not
assuming its responsibility, and that was
away back in the late forties and the
early fifties; that the Commission was
not assuming its responsibility but they
were listening too much to the staff on
the inside. Now, that brought on rigid
restrictions which went too far the other
way.

Now, what does this mean? It gives
the Commission the right to utilize these
employees in performing the duties and
the work that the Commission has before
it.

=~ Mr, BENNETT of Michigan. But the
thing we are trying to do—and 1 am
sure it is the objective that the chair-
man is seeking and I think every mem-
ber of the committee is seeking by re-
pealing the review staff section—is to
expedite the Commission’s business.

Mr. HARRIS. That is the purpose of
it.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. To have
the opinion written and the order
issued.

Mr. HARRIS. Yes. :

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Now, my
question is this: Is it our intent or is it
your intent that by repealing this sec-
tion the Commission should not fall back
upon the same procedure after having
reached a decision, turning it over to
some staff member and leaving them
dilly-dally about it for 6 months before
they reach a decision?

Mr. HARRIS. Of course, the commit-
tee expects the Commission to do its job
and in this way to utilize the staff as
efficiently as possible to get the work
expedited.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. The
whole purpose is to expedite the work.

Mr. HARRIS. That is the purpose of
it, and the Chairman has given assur-
ance that that is what it will do.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. I just
have one other question about the Em-
ployee Board. s I understand, there
are employees appointed to reviewabhe
hearing examiner’s decision, butésome
restriction is placed upon the lifi-
cations and the caliber of people who
will be put upon these boards. 1 won-
der if the Chairman would go into that
a bit.

Mr. HARRIS. That question was
raised. The committee discussed it, and
during the course of the hearings we
developed a record on it by which it was
made clear to the committee that the
most experienced, qualified, able, and

seni ‘ e utilized for this
purpose) The bill, I thought, as the
committee originally reported it, made

that very clear, but during our discus-
sion before the Committee on Rules the
question was brought up again, and as the
result I told the Committee on Rules
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that the committee had a clear intent
as to what should be done in this fleld
and that we would offer an amendment
on the floor of the House to make the
language clear and.certain, so that there
a-f6t e a.ny doubt at all in any-

Body's mind, ‘and I mtend to offer t'.hat
amendment. -
" Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. What
will the amendment do?

Mr. HARRIS. The amendment w1ll
provide that the persons serving on the,
Employee Board, to which the Commis-

. sion may delegate such review functions,

shall be well qualified by reason of train-
ing, experience, and competence to per-
form such review functions. The em-
ployees shall be given no other dutigs
and shall be paid compensation a4t a rate
commensurate with the quality and the
importance of their duties. Such em-~ .
ployee shall not be responsible or sub-
ject to supervision or direction of any
person engaged in the performance of
investigating or prosecuting functions
for the Commission or any other agency
of the Government.

Now, to carry out this legislative in-
tent, I have a letter from the-Chair-
man of the Federal Communications
Commission where he reiterates what he
told us during the course of the hearings,
that the procedure that they would fol-
low would be in line with the language
that I just read, which will be offered as
an amendment, .

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. The peo-
ple on these employee boards, at least,
will have the same qualifications of expe-
rience as that of the trial examiners who
initially handle the case?

Mr. HARRIS. That is the intention,
and that is what the Chairman. says in
his letter here. We thought that this
language that was prepared by the staff
would reach that without any question
whatsoever, and we felt that they would
at least have to have qualifications no
less than the qualiﬁcations of a hearing
examiner.

But we did not want to limit it to hear-
ing examiners, because in other fields it
is necessary to have people who are
knowledgeable, such as perhaps engi-
neers and, perhaps, have not only legal
but other qualifications that are neces-
sary, since they are so familiar w1th their
particular field.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Could
the Commission go outside the present
employees of the Commission itself to
make these appointments?

Mr. HARRIS. No, sir; they would
have to utilize the employees of the Com-
mission,

Mr. BENNETT of Mlchigan They

would have to take the present em-
ployees?, Could they appoint special em-
ployees or have a pool, let us say, of em-
ployees which would handle a particular
kind of matter?
° Mr. HARRIS. I suppose it would be
possible for someone with the training
and experience who is not with the Com-
mission to be eligible and be assigned.
But that certainly is not the intent here,
as so well expressed in the hearings and
also in a letter which I will include in'the
REecorp from the Chairman of the Com-
mission.
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Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Would
these employees that go on the boards
have other duties to perform?

Mr. HARRIS. They would have no
other duties nor funcétions to perform.

“Mr. BENNETT of Michigan, Then/

they would be a new group of employees
appointed especially for this type of
work? Is that the gentleman's under-
standing?

Mr. HARRIS. That is true.

Mr. MONAGAN. Mr, Chairman, will
the gentleman yield?

Mr. HARRIS. 1 yield to the gentle-
man from Connecticut (Mr. MoNAGAN].

Mr. MONAGAN. PFirst of all I would
like to compliment the gentleman from
Arkansas [Mr. Harris] and the members
of his committee, for the very prompt
.and effective work in having hearings
on this legislation and bringing it to the
floor of the House.

The gentleman will remember that at
the time we voted down Reorganiza-
tion Plan No. 2, there was a certain
amount of criticism to the effect that we
were in effect sort of repealing the
projected reforms of the Federal Com-
munications Commission.

Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask the
gentleman if it is his opinion that this
legislation that we are considering to-
day substantially brings about the
basic ends that were sought in Reor-
ganization Plan No. 2?

Mr. HARRIS. Yes. The aims of the
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plan affecting the Civil Aeronautics Mr. MACK. I want to thank the gen-
Board and the one affecting the Federal tleman. One of the cases in which X was
Trade Commission, as well as the one particularly interested was the Sanga-
affecting the Securities and Exchange mon Valley case, which was pending be.
Commission. They had the same basic fore either the Commission or the courts
objectives. ‘However, with all deference for some 12 years. I hope that we are
to those in the White House who pre- successful in enacting this legislation
pared those plans and sent them up and can improve the operation of the
here, in my judgment they could have regulatory commissions.

been much better prepared. Mr. HARRIS. I thank the gentleman,

Mr. Chairman, I think this legislation and I thank him for the high compli-
is a much better approach to it. I like ment he has paid to me. I want also to
it much better, very frankly. I think state that the gentleman as well as other
it will be easier to understand and will members of the committee were with me
clear up any question about what we in- in this very difficult responsibility we
have.

Mr. JONAS. Mr. Chairman, will the
gentleman yield? . .

Mr. HARRIS. Iyield to the gentleman
from North Carolina.

Mr. JONAS. May I invite the gentle-
man’s attention to the proviso on page
3, under subsection (4) which reads as
follows: :

Provided, That the Commission, by pub-
lished rule or by order, may limit the right to
file applications under this subsection for
review of orders, declsions, reports, or actions
of panels of commissioners or employee

to do.

t Mr. MONAGAN. 1t certainly should
have the effect of increasing efficienc
and the operations of the Fedéral Com-
munications Commission?

Mr. HARRIS. There is no doubt in
lmy opinion but what it will. .

r. MONAGAN. I thank the gentle-
man.

Mr. MACK. Mr. Chairman, will the
gentleman yield?

Mr. HARRIS. I yield to the gentle-
man from Illinois [Mr. Mack], a mem-
ber of the committee who also was very board
effective in helping to work out this PO2rds
proposal in- light of the experience he - Does the committee contemplate that
has had on our Legislative Oversight ¥ by published rule or order the Commis-
Committee. "~ sion will establish regular procedures in

Mr. MACK. I asked the gentleman advance, or is it contemplated that they
to yield for the purpose of commending - will do so in individual cases?
him on the good job he has done in Mr. HARRIS. No, by rulemaking

bill are essentially the same as those of bringing this bill before the Congress, would mean in general. It would be reg-
the plan. But it does not use all of the also to commend him on the tremendous ular procedures to follow when individ-
same provisions. I was opposed to some job he did as chairman of the Legisla- ual cases are brought.

of the basic provisions in that proposal.
jIt_ sought to give certain unusual
powers to the Chairman, as a matter of
“fact, and this bill doe¥hot do that. This
maintains the Commission’s full respon-
sibility, as the law intended.

Mr. MONAGAN. I understand that

. there is a distinction between Reorgan-
ization Plan No.-2 and this legislation
here. But I understood the gentleman
to say that it would have the effect that
was sought in Reorganization Plan No. 2.

Mr. HARRIS. The basic objectives
here are the same.

Mr. MONAGAN. And will bring about
the desired results, in the opinion of thé
gentleman?

Mr. HARRIS. We hope and we feel
that we will get better results as a re-
sult of this legislation.

Mr. MONAGAN, At the time Chair-
man Minow appeared before the House
Government Operations Committee he
said that there were two methods that
might be followed in bringing about
these necessary reforms. One would be,
through reorganization and the other
would be through legislation. He said
he did not have any opinion as to which
would be preferable.

Would the gentleman say that what
we have done here in turning down Re-
organization Plan No. 2 and in passing
this legislation, if we do it, would be
taking the legislative road toward bring-
ing about the reforms that have been
sought in this Commission?

Mr. HARRIS. 1T agree with what the
gentleman has said. I strongly believe
it should be done by appropriate legis-

tive Oversight Committee, which was a Mr. JONAS. It would be adopted in
very difficult program to carry out, and advance so all parties would know about
to congratulate him on the work. that the rules?

he has done in this general area in re- -Mr. HARRIS. That is right. Under
gard to regulatory commissions. the regular procedure of holding hear-

The gentleman has pointed up many ings, first you ask for comment, then
deficiencies existing in our regulatory hold hearings, and so forth, in order to

.commissions. As I understand, the bill arrive at appropriate rules for the pur-
the gentleman has brought back to the pose.

House today is designed to eliminate Mr. JONAS. So parties would know
some of the problems that were exposed in advance whether and under what con-
during the legislative oversight hearing. ditions they might ask for a review of

Mr. HARRIS, Yes, to reform pro- the order?

dures. Mr. HARRIS. Yes, that is true.

Mr. MACK. One of the major prob-.  Now, Mr. Chairman, I would like to
lems, I understood at the time, was un- State again that I believe we have a good
due delay in processing applications. bill. * I believe this is a bill that is badly

Mr. HARRIS. That undoubtedly is nleeded. It is bne thing to recognize the
the most worrisome problem in all these; ge_ed for reform, it is another thing to
agencies, which gradually is being over- Pring it about. We have thoroughly ex-
come week by week, and I might say by plored this field. This Congress kno_ws
the_action of the committee, too. we have developed information making

Mr. MACK. One of the problems it abundantly clear that there are some

y : - needed reforms in procedures in order

ca‘used by these undue delays was M- that this and other agencies may expe-
g‘lo (;ggib:;uparte contacts within the gi¢e the work they have before them.

‘We have had many actions taken thus
Mr. HARRIS. Because of these long far__some by legislation which we re-

and unnecessary delays, the situation ported last year, as you ‘well know
lends itself to improper contacts and un- about—we have had action taken by the
due influence. That is the great diffi- various regulatory agencies to improve
culty we ran into. the procedures by internal organization.
Mr. MACK. Then in addition to im- I have memorandums in the committee
proving the efficiency of the Federal files on what has been done. I am en-
Communications Commission, this will couraged and very proud of the actions
also have th® effect of reducing the pos- that have been taken for such improved
sibility of ex parte contacts in the fu- procedures. But here is something that
ture? . has to be done and has to be done only
Mr. HARRIS. No doubt about it, and by the Congress.
that is one of the purposes of this reform ~ I want to emphasize the importance

lation. I voted for the reorganization

No. 132-——13

procedure, of congressional leadership in this field.

.
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jThe Federal Communications Commis-
sion and other regulatory agencies must
-be given the tools to carry out the duties
assigned to them, and only the Congress
can give those tools—it is our responsi-
bility. If we permit delays, heavy ex-
penses, redtape, and other defects to
continue in the Federal Communications
Commission, we will be held answerable
to the American people for such an in-
tolerable condition.
Mr. Chairman, I urge the House to
approve this legislation.
The CHAIRMAN. The gentleman
from Arkansas has consumed 47 minutes.
Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Mr.
Chairman, I yield 10 minutes to the gen-
tleman from Illinois [Mr. SPRINGER].
Mr. SPRINGER. Mr. Chairman, some
weeks ago when the reorganization plan
for the Federal Communications Com-
mission was hefore the House, I stood in
this spot and said I felt the reorganiza-
tion plan, as written, was wrong; that it
was wrong as applicable to the Commis-
sion itself; it was wrong as applicable to
e public because it was not in the pub-
interest; and it was wrong because
earings were not held by a committee
qualified to hear such a bill and deter-
mine whether the things mentioned in
that reorganization plan were good. I
did say at the same time that if they
would reject that plan which was sent
down by the President that our commit-
tee would hold hearings on it. I had the
assurance of the chairman that we
would, when I made those statements,
and we are back here today trying to
make good on our promise that we made
to you then that we would come back
and not only with a bill but that was in
the public interest and one by which the
Federal Communications Commission
could accomplish the things that were
needed in the public interest. .
Immediately thereafter, the chairman
of the committee introduced H.R. 7856
which is before the House today. On the
enate side, there was introduced S.
‘34. The bill, as drawn and introduced
the chairman, was a good bill and is
a good bill. The bill which resulted on
the Senate side was largely due to the

chairman of a subcommittee there who !

asked the commissidn itself in light of
all that had been said here in the Con-
gress to draw up a bill that met those
objections and still allow the Commis-
sion to accomplish the things that ought
to be done in the public interest. May
I say that the Federal Communications
Commission did write an excellent bill,
S. 2034 is a fine bill, in my estimation,
and it is every bit as good as the bill we
have on this side. There are not too
many differences between the two bills.
S. 2034 was largely drawn by Commis-
sioner Ford at the instruction of the
Chairman of the Federal Communica-
tions Commission, which was agreed on
by all seven of the Commissioners.
When they were before our commit-
tee we asked them for the specific objec-
tiohis they had to H.R. 7856, and they said

they did not have any objections, -that -

they just felt that the bill they had
drawn was the one they wanted to rec-
ommend, and they did recommend it to

.

-the calendar,

.
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us. So much for how the legislation
reached-this floor.

There are basic ojbections, as you all .
know, to the reorganization p]an as sent
‘down by the President. In the first place
it did create, in my estimation and in
the minds of many in this body, a dic-
tator in whose hands most of the affairs
down at the FCC could be garnered.

The main objection, of course, was to
the 'assignment of Commissioners;.and
may I say that the Commissioners them-
selves when they appeared before our
committee were against this particular
provision of the President’s reorganiza-
tion plan by a vote of 7 to 2. So the
Commission itself was overwhelmingly
against the Pxesxdent s reorganization -
plan.

The third was the question of the as-
signment of personnel. That was objec-
tionable to most of the Commissioners
and it was certainly objectionable to us.

_Now, let us come to what the bill does.

I think there are two or three things
that the Commission has needed in all
the years I have been on this committee.

First of all, the Commission needed
more flexibility of the rules under which
they were operating dgwn there together
with the law undef which the Commis-
ion was operating/ Conditions were too
inflexible for them™to do the amount

Bf work That had to be done in the period

of 12 months and still keep up with
It was simply an impos-
sibility to keep up with the work—under
the law as it was written. So flexibility
of the major things we have at-

second was the speed with which
the Commission could move. In other
words, I am nof talking about the speed
of the Commissior. from day to day; I
am talking about the time that elapses
from the initiation of a case until de-
cision is handed down and is ia the hands
of the party. It has been an unreason-
able length of time, and to shorten this
time is one of the things we were at-
tempting to do in what we bring before
you today. We think under the provi-

. sions of this bill it will be possible for

to speed up the decision of a case.
A third advantage will be that it will
be possible for the Commission to utilize
it bersannal Lo lts ereatest effiolency,
These are the thrée major things I

conceive that this Tégislation which 1s

_ before you today will do.

There is a fifth thing and that has to
to do with We believe that in
setting up thes%panﬁl‘é\ Qf employees
which the Commis§fonnow has thé au-
thority to set up, we are also speeding
the process of law there. These appeals
have been one of the bottlenecks in the
whole Federal Communications Commis-
sion’s proceedings. We believe this ap-
peal provision is one they can live with
and one under which they can accom-
plish the work with the least amount of
effort and the greatest spee

The abolition of the review staff has .

helped a great deal because the review
staff was one of the bottlenecks., We
abolished that, and that is one of the
good things in this bill.
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Lastly—and the Chairman, as I recall,
‘did not talk too much about this—wheh
we went before the Rules Committee,
, that committee raised certain questions
in clarifying the intent of the legislation
in two respects: First, that the Commis-
sion may not delegate its function to
reviewing decisions of employee boards
which are excepted to, especially excep-
tions to the initial decxsxons of the ex-
aminers; and, secondly, to set out spe-
cifically in the bill the qualifications of
the employees who will be designated by
the Commission to serve on the employee
boards, ‘and also to provide specifically--
that cHiom oﬂ&sxderﬁ%mm
tlons"t“"lmtial demsxons may t be
delegated em ee boards consisting
of fewer ttl%fn r%‘é"‘e That
tHe b was Inlﬁ?ﬂ'ed to re hese re- -
sults is appar om a reading of thex
. committee report and to rgmove any
doubt about this that some may have, it
appeared desirable to include specific
language to that effect in the bill, which

.the amendments later to be introduced

by the chairman of the Committee on
Interstate and Foreign Commerce will
specifically do.

Mr. Chairman, when the original reor-
ganization plan was before the House, it
seemed like everybody was objecting to
it except the Chief Executive and two
members of the Federal Communica-
tions Commission. I could not find much’
support for the reorganization plan
other than from those two sources.
Some of that in the White House grew
out of the Landis report. They figured
they could do this better than the com-
mittee could. I think it demonstrates
again to the House the importance of
bringing this kind of a change or reform
in the law before the committee which
ought to hear the matter and where we
can work out all of the quirks.

I believe today everyone is together on
this particular bill, insofar as I know. I
do not know of any substantial opposi-
tion to the bill. Since this bill came
from the committee as it unanimously
did, it ought to have the support of the
House. The committee is for it, the-
Commission is for-the bill, the industry
is for the bill, and I believe if the public
properly understocd it and had a chance
to read it and know the provisions con-
tained in the bill compared with what
the law was before that, the public itself
would endorse it. I believe the bill itself
is in the public interest, and that is why
I recommend it to the House today and
also to the public at large.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Mr.
Chairman, I yield such time as he may
desire to the gentleman from Illinois
[Mr. ArRENDS].

LEGISLATIVE PROGRAM FOR WEEK OF AUGUST 7

Mr. ARENDS. Mr. Chairman, I won-
der if the gentleman from Massachu-
setts will inform us as to the legislative
program for next week.

Mr. McCORMACK. Mr. Chairman,
after disposition of this bill there will
be no further business for the rest of
the week, and I shall ask unanimous
consent fo go over until Monday. |
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Monday is Consent Calendar day.
There are also 16 suspensions, the first
of which is House Concurrent Resolu-
tion 351, Supporting the President’s
Reply to Soviet Aide Memoire on Gef-
many and Berlin.

That will be the first suspension
called up, and on that I understand
there will be a rollcall.

The following suspensions will be con-
sidered:

H.R. 7724, armed services, dependents
advance pay.

H.R. 7913, U.S. Military and Air Acad-
emy, increased cadets.

H.R. 7727, armed services, acceptance
of fellowships or grants.

H.R. 7728, Armed Forces, sales in case
of emergency. ’

H.R. 4785, National Guard, withhold-
ing of employer contributions.

H.R. 4792, National Guard, status of
personnel,

H.R. 4786, National Guard, reservists
travel allowances,

H.R. 5144, Indians, Lower Brule Sioux
Reservation.

H.R. 5165, Indians, Big Bend Dam and
Reservoir,

H.R. 4458, Idaho, replace pipelines.

HR. 8140, Crimes and offenses,
bribery, graft and conflict of interest.

H.R. 8095, nonmilitary activities, NAS
Act.

H.R. 7108, strengthen Federal savings
and loan insurance corporations.

H.R. 2429, crimes and offenses, prop-
erty in interstate commerce.

H.R. 1022, to amend the Agricultural
Adjustment Act of 1938 to provide for
lease and transfer of tobacco acreage
allotments. .

For Tuesday and the balance of the
week the program is as follows:

On Tuesday, bills on the Private
Calendar will be called.

Then there will be a resolution to send
H.R. 7576, the Atomic Energy Commis-
sion authorization bill, to conference.

A rollcall on this is likely.

There is also H.R. 7726, relating to
loan of vessels to friendly nations.

H.R. 8033, a bill relating to the orders
of hearing examiners in the Interstate
Commerce Commission.

H.R. 6882, providing one additional
Assistant Secretary of Labor.

H.R. 6302, involving transfer of Freed-
man's Hospital.

There are the usual reservations that
conference reports may be brought up
at any time.

There is a conference report to be
brought up on Monday, the independent
offices appropriation bill,

Any further program will be an-

nounced later.

Mr. ARENDS. I thank the gentle-
man,

Mr. BENNETT .of Michigan. Mr.
Chairman, I yield 5 minutes to the
gentleman from Missouri {Mr. CurTis].

Mr. CURTIS of Missouri. Mr, Chair-
man, I take this time not to comment on
the particular bill but rather to dis-
cuss procedure and at the same time
compliment the committee for what I
think is an excellent job. That is re-
gardless whether I agree or disagree
with the committee on the issue itself.
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It seems to me that now that the heat
is out of all of this, we ought to re-
examine this guestion of our Reorgan-
ization Act.

I served my first term on what was
then called the Committee on Expendi-
tures in the Executive Departments, now
the Committee on Government Opera-
tions, and early became acquainted with
the Reorganization Act. Many people
felt it was unconstutitional. I feel it is
unconstitutional, I grant that that is
not usually the argument that people are
concerned much about these days, but I
would like to just examine briefly the
reason why it is unconstitutional from a
practical standpoint. It puts the legis-
lative branch of the Government in the
position of vetoing, while it puts the
executive branch of the Government in
the business of legislating, and we see
that in particular in this issue before us.

The executive branch of the Govern-

ment has not the techniques developed,

for holding public hearings and having
people with different views come before

it. It does not have the functions of.

amendment and debate in a public
forum which are peculiar to the legisla-
tive branch of the Government. "That
is the process of legislating, and the very
arguments that were heard in opposi-
tion to the reorganization proposal of
the President are borne out here in the
well of the house.

Here we have the legislative commit-
tece that had the knowledge and the
background of the Federal Communica-
tions Commission; a background of long
experience in dealing with it; going in
and considering how this agency should
be set up. The committee also had the
opportunity for amendment, and cer-
tainly there was opportunity for people
coming before the committee in public
hearings, if that were necessary, to dis-
cuss it.

I want to compliment this committee
for being jealous of its jurisdiction that
it insisted upon correct legislation pro-
cedure. I wish that the other commit-
tees of the House had been equally dili-
gent on these other reorganization
plans, other than this one and the Na-
tional Labor Relations Board reorgani-
zation, for the very same reason that
that is the correct procedure. I can see
why the Reorganization Act was en-
acted back in the days when we had
not taken a big look at the executive
branch of the Government for some
time. Maybe then a lot of this house-
keeping was done better quickly and
through executive fiat. But, I think the
time has now come when it is not ex-
pedient and we can remove the Reor-

ganizaion Act from the books and go.

about legislating in the proper fashion.
It becomes particularly important, I
might say, when we are dealing with
these independent agencies which most
of us have always thought of as arms
of the Congress. The regulatory bodies
are arms of the Congress. The execu-
tive brand has construed the Reorgan-
ization Act to include not only Bureaus
that are really executive units but or-
ganizations that are these extensions of
the regulatory powers of the Congress.
I am particularly cognizant of one such
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agency that the Committee on Ways and
Means is constantly dealing with, the
Tariff Commission, which we have al-
ways looked upon as an arm of the
Congress. - But, if the President feels
that these are executive arms to the ex-
tent that he will reorganize them under
the Reorganization Act, I think we in
the Congress, who are anxious to pre-
serve the separation of powers, both ac-
cording to the Constitution but even
more important, the reasoning behind
the Constitution, should pay attention
and take action.

I think this has been a good object
lesson for us. Here we have not lost
anything by taking the time necessary.
The committee has done a good, ade-
quate job, and we are able to work our
will in this area. I think the same
thing could have been done in every one
of these reorganization plans that cre-
ated so much heat and so little light in
the past month or so.

Mr. SPRINGER. Mr. Chairman, will
the gentleman yield?

Mr. CUORTIS of Missouri.
the gentleman from Illinois.

Mr. SPRINGER. It was my under-
standing when I came to the Congress
11 years ago, when we had many of
these reorganization plans come hefore
us-—I do not remember any particular
ones, where you changed the statutory
authority of the particular body to do
certain things. Most of the reorgani-
zations as I saw them that were sent
down by both President Truman and
President Eisenhower were rather in the
nature of increasing efficiency. I am
talking . about getting rid of unneeded
employees and the bureaus that no
longer had any functions and aban-
doning them or consolidating them.

But in this kind of reorganization as
I saw it, and as it came before our com-
mittee, it was really an entire recrgani-
zation of the powers of the Commission
and reorienting the powers in different
directions which would have brought all .
those powers up to the Chairman of the
Commission. I am not saying anything
with reference to the present Chairman,
but I am saying that under an unscrupu-
lous chairman all of this could be chan-
neled to the administrative branch or
the White House or otherwise. This in
my opinion was the immediate danger
we saw in the reorganization of the pow-
ers, as the gentleman from Missouri [Mr.
CurTtIis] has mentioned.

Mr. CURTIS of Missouri, I thank the
gentleman for his comment. I think
that is a very well taken point. I think
it might be free advice, but this is not,
I think we recognize, a matter of Repub-
lican and Democrat, because this was
done under the Rebpublican administra-
tion and under the Democrat admin-
istration. I do think, however, that the
Committee on Government Operations
ought to take a new look at the Reor-

I yield to

.ganization Act itself in light of our ex-

perience here and see if we cannot either
get rid of it, which I think we should
do, or at least tighten it up so it would
do what the gentleman from Illinois
[Mr. SprinGeErR] has been saying—a
housekeeping kind of performance. We
do not get into substantive legislation.
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» Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, I yield
10 minutes to the gentleman from Texas
[Mr. RoGers], a member of the commit-
tee. :

Mr. GROSS. Mr. Chairman, I make
the point of order that a quorum is not
present.

The CHAIRMAN,
count.

Sixty-eight Members are present, not
a quorum.

The Clerk will call the roll.

The Clerk called the roll, and the fol-
owing Members failed to answer to their
names:

The Chair will

[Roll No. 131}

Anfuso Harrison, Va. Powell
Ayres Harsha, Jr. Quie
Bassg, Tenn. Harvey, Mich. Rabaut
Blitch Healey Rains
Boland Hébert Rhodes, Ariz.
Bolton Hoeven Roberts
Bow Hoffman, Mich. Roush
Boykin Holland St. George
Brooks, La. Kelly St. Germain
Broomfield Keogh Santangelo
Buckley © Kilburn Scherer
Cahill Kilday Scott
Cannon Kirwan Short
Carey Kluczynski Smith, Miss.
Cederberg 7 Kyl Spence
cller McDowell, Jr. Teague, Tex.
mer McSween ‘Thompson, La.
mer Machrowicz Thompson, N.J.
avis, John W, Mason Tollefson
Dent, Pa. Miller, Clem Utt
Dooley Minshall Vinson
Evins Morrison Walter
Flynt, Jr. Morse Weaver-
Fogarty Multer, N.Y. Widnall
Gallagher Norrell Willis
Glenn O'Konski Winstead
Gray Peterson Zelenko
Green, Pa. Pilcher

Accordingly the Committee rose; and
the Speaker pro tempore (Mr. ALBERT)
having assumed the chair, Mr. YaTEs,
Chairman of the Committee of the Whole
House on the State of the Union, re-
ported that that Committee, having had
under consideration the bill HR. 7856,
and finding itself without a quorum, he
had directed the roll to be called, when
355 Members responded to their names,
a quorum, and he submitted herewith
the names of the absentees to be spread
upon the Journal,

r. ROGERS of Texas. Mr. Chair-

*;r/lhe Committee resumed its sitting.

L

an, I might say in the beginning that.

I rise in opposition to this-bill and vigor-
ously oppose it. I find it rather distaste-
ful to be at difference with my chairman,
but I cannot take e different position,
and I want to tell you exactly why.

It was said when the reorganization
resolution was before this House that
this was a highly technical bill and that
it would be fully explained. Well, now,
there have not been very many Members
on the floor, and I agree that it is a
highly technical bill.
so highly technical that every Member
of this House ought to be interested in
what is in it, because you are going to
face this piece of legislation and similar
legislation a number of times in the next
decade. Now, mark my words, you are
going to face it on the political platform
and you are going to face it in your con-
gressional districts.

Now, it was said that this was similar
to the reorganization plan brought up
here to reorganize the Federal Commu-
nications Commission. As a matter of

‘fact, this bill is almost identical to the

It is a bill that is '
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reorganization plan that was prepared
by Landis and brought up here and was

defeated by this House of Representa-~ -

tives. The reorganization plan that was
brought up here—I forget the number
of it, but it was one having to do with
the FCC—had one provision in it, of
course, which delegated to the Chairman
of the Federal Communications Commis-
sion the right to make assignments of
duties within the Commission.

Now, a great deal has been said about
having taken that out of this legislation.
It does not make a great deal of differ-
ence. I do not think that Mr. Landis,”
or Dean Landis, or whatever you call-
him, was very much disturbed about that
power, because at the hearings he indi-
cated it did not make a great deal of
difference to him. He said:

The power is in the Commission. The
Commission itself can delegate to the Chair-
man of the Commission the right to dele-
gate these powers to any employee he wants,

The main point in this bill is this: It
is the thing that Landis was after; it is
the thing the executive branch of this
Government has been after since the
regulatory commissions were first set up,
and it is the thing they are going to keep
after until they get it; and I do not want
them to have it, and that is the reason
I am here today protesting this legis-
lation.

It is very simple. It simply vests in
civil service employees adjudicative
"}é%\vv‘g?j I challenge anyone to show me
mg different, because these Com-
missions have full powers right today to
delegate the duties and the work and
things of that kind—fugctions, if vou
want to call them that.f The word has
been overused. W d a big fuss in
the committee about this type of legis-
lation and the word “powers” had been
used and used and used. I said that
under the law you cannot delegate pow-
ers to these civil service employees
whose job protection rights and who in
many instances cannot be removed even
when they are suspect insofar as patri-
otism is concerned, and you are extend-
ing to them adjudicative powers. So,
the word “function” was adopted. Any--
thing short of adjudicative powers ean
already be delegated to all of these
underlings in these commissions.

You are going. to have another bill in
a very few days having to do with the
Interstate Commerce Commission doing
this very same thing. The one thing
that they want is adjudicative powers in
the civil service employees. The result
of that would simply be this. It will
make it possible for a civil service em-
ployee to render a decision in a case, and
that case goes through and into the
courts without it ever having been re-
viewed by the Commission for which this
examiner works.

Mr. Chairman, it was argued in the
first place in the committee that this
legislation made it possible for the Com-
mission to assign a case to an examiner
and then to permit that examiner’s de-
cision to be reviewed by an employees’
board made up of some more examiners,
but to permit that employees’ board’s
decision to be examined by another em-
ployees’ board,. and the matter would
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never have gotten to the Commission or
a division of the Commission.

" Mr. Chairman, the people who are ap-
pointed by the President of the United
States and subject to confirmation in
the Senate could sit as & Supreme Court
in this matter and simply say “We refuse
to review your application for review.”
Yet that case, if it had been so handled
as I have outlined, or if under the bill
as it will be amended, if that case is so
handled, and goes to the courts, the
courts are bound by the substantial evi-
dence rule and the result of that is sim-
ply this: That the rights and privileges,
the powers and immunities of the citi-
zens of this country will have been deter-
mined by a civil service employee and
the courts will be wholly powerless to
overturn it,

Mr. Chairman, I do not believe that
the people of this country want that
kind of legislation. We have heard a

t deal about expediting . business.
Now, the primary objective here should
not be the convenience of these commis-
sions or what needs to be done to expe-
dite the handling of business, What
ought to be done is to look and see what
is happening to the rights of the Ameri-
can people and their protection under
the separation-of-powers theory of gov
ernment. We are not doing that here.
I will tell you what you can do. [
say we cannot expand these conimis-
sions. Why can we not expand these
commissions if we need to? Let us look
at the problem for a second. What are
we faced with? We are faced with the
situation where the only excuse for this
legislation is that the Commission is
overworked. A commission of public
employees drawing tax money is over-
worked. That is the only excuse for
this legislation. Why is that? The rea-
son is that after these boards were set
up the population of this country con-
tinued to expand. We have an expand-
ing economy. There were other matters
that had to come up and be decided.
So, the workload did increase.

Mr. HALLECK. Mr. Chairman, will
the gentleman yield? -

Mr. ROGERS of Texas. I would be

- very happy to yield to the distinguished

minority leader.

Mr. HALLECK., Mr., Chairman, I
have been very much interested in what
the gentleman has to say about this
matter primarily because the other day
we had here a plan to reorganize the
National Labor Relations Board where
the very problems that the gentleman
is talking about were involved. Now, in
respect to the right of review, as I read
the provisions, the Commission can
limit the right to file applications for
a review to proceedings involving issues
of general communications importance.

How limiting would that language be?’

Can the gentleman tell us what sort of
matters coming before the Commission
might be delegated as a matter of final
adjudication to the employee boards or
employees that would not come within
this definition of matters of general com-
munications importance? In other
words, an application for a license to run
a TV or radio station, would that be a
matter of general communications im-
portance?
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Mr. ROGERS of Texas. Let me an-
swer the gentleman this way: I think
his question is most appropriate because
it points up the problem. It points up would be a matter of such general com-
the fact that this language is so tech- munications importance as to give the
nical and so few people understand it party who is aggrieved by the deter-
that this Congress of the United States mination a review as a matter of right
ought not to do something without tothe Commission?
knowing exactly what is happening. I+ Mr. HARRIS. He would file excep-
can envision a situation involving what tions. If it is a case of an examiner
the gentleman is talking about as to what that goes to the division, an employee
is a general communications case. If board, or to the Commission. He would
the Commission simply says, “We refuse file exceptions to the examiner’s initial
to review your application for review,” decision. If, by the Commission pass-
or refuse it or deny it, as you would a .ing on it first, it was assigned to an em-
writ of certiorari to the Supreme Court, ployee board for review and the ag-
then suppose the examiner has said that grieved party wanted to get that pro-
this is not a matter of general com- ceeding reviewed, he would file an ap-
munications importance. They refuse plication for review which would go to
to review the case because they turned the full Commission.
down his application, The matter goes Mr. HALLECK. Would that be dis-
to the court and, if the substantive evi- cretionary or would it be mandatory?
dence rule is applicable, the court would Mr. HARRIS. He would have the
be powerless to overturn it. Who is go- right to file his exceptions to the exam-
ing to determine whether that is a mat- iner's initial decision. It would be dis-
ter of general communications? The cretionary as to whether or not the
Commission itself can decide that by Commission would approve his applica-
simply not deciding anything. tion for review.

The CHAIRMAN. The time of the Mr. HALLECK. And
gentleman from Texas has expired. undertake to review it?

Mr. BENNETT of Michgian. Mr. Mr. HARRIS. It would be discretion-
Chairman, I yield 5 minutes to the gen-
tleman from Texas.

Mr. HALLECK. If the gentleman
will yield further, in an application for ‘-
review of a decision by an employee a in further answer to the distinguished
matter of right? I might ask that of minority leader insofar as this discre-
the gentleman from Texas or the chair-" tionary situation is concerned, you
man of the committee. understand that what is happening is

Mr. ROGERS of Texas. I will be that the Commission is being set up like
happy to yield to the chairman of the a Supreme Court and what you do is
committee. : make application to the Commission to

Mr. HARRIS. Let me respond to the be heard and to have it reviewed. The
question the gentleman asked a mo- Commission can say they refuse to re-

for a TV or radio station, in his opinion,
standing by itself, where the determina-
tion has to be made as to who gets it,

they would

or not they would undertake to review
it with full hearings and oral arguments.
Mr. ROGERS of Texas. Let me say

ment ago. The matter involving a view it, and that is the end of it.
license would be of communications im- Let me get back to this other point
portance. But the Commission would about the expansion of the population

determine the rulemaking procedure and the increase of these problems. At
after inviting comment and having hear- the time these commissions were set up,
ings and adopting a rule to carry out they were organized to do this work and
the procedure. So these would be made they were set up commensurate with the
known to everyone prior to any case demands at that time, and commen-
before the Commission. surate with the size of this country. Now
Mr. HALLECK. The gentleman re- the size of this country has increased.
fers to communications importance. There is more work and this is a prob-
The word “‘general” is used. I may very lem that is going to have to be faced, and
frankly say to the gentleman that the it is going to have to be faced after ex-
use of that word disturbs me, because haustive study to answer these problems
generally speaking it would seem to me in keeping with the principle of the sep-
that that would permit the Commis~ -ation of powers of our Government.
sion to set up rules by which there would ’ You cannot handle this matter on a
be no guaranteed right of review by the }patchwork basis. It must be faced
Commission except in those areas where straight across the board, if we are going
maybe a broad policy in connection to handle the problem. It is not going
with all manner of licenses falling with~ to be faced by simply dodging our re-
in a given category might be at issue.y sponsibility and turning these decisions
Mr. HARRIS. That is not the situa~! over to the civil service employees.
tion at all. The same provision has been told you a few minutes ago, a
in the Interstate Commerce Act for vote for this bill can be construed very
many years. It has never been ques- easily as a vote for the ¢xnansionofbi:
tioned. "I‘he1_‘e has never been any dif- reaucracy. I doubt there is a Member
ficulty with in. We are trying to sep- MM The sound of my voice who has
arate the routine cases from the cases notmade a speech against overencroach-
that are actually of importance to com- ment of bureaucracy boards and com-
munications and to the American missions in Washington. Your mail
people. every day is filled with that. You are
Mr. HALLECK. I am seeking infor- dodging the issue here of vesting the
mation because I am not sure what I responsibility to meet these problems
ought to do about this particular meas- in duly constituted appointees of the
ure. May I ask the chairman of the President, affirmed by the Senate, and
committee if an application for a license you are shifting it over into the civil
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ary with the Commission as to whether-
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- service area where they have job pro-

tection and, actually, where they are
tied to the executive branch of the Gov-
ernment.

Now the executive branch of the Gov-
ernment has for a long time wanted this
authority. They want these boards and
they want these regulatory agencies.
This, my friends, is a step toward giving
it to them. Let me read you just one
thing that James Landis said that points
this up in support of it to show you that
what they want is the adjudicatory
power vested in executive department
employees and in civil service employees
James Landis also says:

Turning to section 3, I think section 3 Is
very wise in abolishing section 409(a) of the
Communications Act and rewriting it be-
cause section 4089(a) prohibits the assign-
ment of an adjudicative matter to a single
commissioner, which assighment is contem-
plated in the Administrative Procedures Act
of 1946.

Now he stopped there, and he did not
tell you that what they were doing was
extending it far beyond a single commis-
sioner and down to an employee who has
job right protections that you or I or the
Congress or no one else can touch.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Mr.
Chairman, I yield 5 minutes to the
gentleman from  California {Mr.
YOUNGER].

(Mr. YOUNGER asked and was given
permission to revise and extend his re-
marks.)

Mr. YOUNGER. Mr. Chairman, I
want to take exception to the views ex-
pressed by my colleague the gentleman
from Texas [Mr. Rocers] in several re-
spects. In the first place he quoted what
Dean Landis wanted. Dean Landis
wanted a dictator in each one of these
agencies. As you will recall, when he
wag appointed and made his first report
he said—and it was quoted in the
papers—that he was recommending in
the President’s office a supervxsor over
all the Federal agencies under the%Pres-
ident. We questioned Dean Landis.
When he was before us I raised that
point and while his recommendation was
turned down, he still tried to get the
same Presidential control by having the
Commission place all their functions
and authority in the hands of the
Chairman who served at the will of the
President.

Mr. ROGERS of Texas. Mr.
man, will the gentleman yield?

Mr. YOUNGER. No; I have no time
to yield.

The dean still said that he wanted
control by one individual and he had
not changed his mind. Let us look at
this bill in another way.

The Commission under this plan has
the final guthority, and they must exer-
cise it in every one of the cases. Sec-
tion 4 on page 3 of the bill provides that
any person aggrieved by any such order,
decision, report, or action, may file an
application for review by the Commis-
sion within such time and in such man-
ner as the Commission shall prescribe.
I have an amendment here which has
been agreed to and ‘accepted by the
Chairman, which provides that every
such application shall be passed upon
by the Commission. There 1s no ques-

Chair-
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‘r,{ion about of having the final authority
in civil service employees, the Commis-
sion itself must pass finally on every
one of these cases provided the person
aggrieved wants to make that appeal.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, will the
gentleman yield?

Mr. YOUNGER. Yes, I yield to the
chairman of the committee.

Mr. HARRIS. In view of the state-
ment that has been made, and since
many Members were not here when I
explained the provisions of the bill earlier,
I would like with the gentleman’s in-
dulgence to explain to the Members just
how this works. I can do it in a very
brief time, It is easy to misunderstand
the technical provisions of the bill, and
this is highly technical.

First let me say that there has been
authority In a provision in the Com-
munications Act since 1934 as to nonad-
judicatory work—I do not care whether
you call it “powers” or “functions’—
authority to delegate nonadjudicatory
work to employees of the Board.. This
bill extends the authority of the Com-
mission to delegate certain adjudicatory
functions to certain types of employee
boards. The way it works is this: When
a case of adjudication is filed before the
Commission, the Commission assigns it
to a hearing examiner.

The hearing examiner conducts the
hearings and makes the record.

I may say to the gentleman from Texas
that the employee board has nothing to
do with making that record. Conse-
quently, the court review under the sub-
stantial evidence rule is on the record
made by the hearing examiner. The
hearing examiner then files his initial
decision with the Commission.

The CHAIRMAN. The time of the
gentleman from California has expired.

Mr. BENNETT of Michigan. Mr.
Chairman, I yield the gentleman 4 addi-
tional minutes.

Mr. HARRIS. The heanng examiner
files his initial decision which goes to
the Commission. There are many rou-
tine cases that come up in that fashion,
'F‘rom the information that our subcom-
mittee developed, at that particular time
there are certain advantages that have
been taken by so many people arbitrarily
to delay and postpone action. They file
exceptions to it, and the exceptions go
to the full Commission. Even though
they are routine cases, that necessarily
prolongs and delays. The Commission
cannot as a matter of physical possibility
immediately pass on so many of those
things that pile up in that manner. If
they are routine cases, this bill provides
an intermediary proceeding whereby the
Commission determines that this partic-
ular order that comes from the hearing
examiner can be reviewed by a certain
type of employee board. Then they as-
sign for review to this board. If the ag-
grieved party then wants to object, under
this proceeding he files his exceptions,
which go to either a panel of employees
or to a division of the Commission or to

- the full Commission itself.

The legislation provides that the ag-
grieved party in interest may then file
for review through its application for
review to the Commission, or the Com-
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mission on its own initiative may con-
sider the matter in full review. So the
parties are amply protected. I thing the
safeguards are such that you cannot say
there are arbitrary powers that are being
delegated to any civil service employee
because the Commission must pass on it
finally.

Mr. BECKER. Mr. Chairman, will the
gentleman yield?

Mr. YOUNGER, I yxeld to the gentle-
man from New York.

Mr. BECKER. I want to get one point
straight. Who designates the panel,
whether a panel appointed by the Com-
mission or Commission members? Who
designates the panel or the member who
shall do the reviewing?

Mr. YOUNGER. The Commission.

Mr. HARRIS. The Commission itself.

_Mr. BECKER. In other words, they
have that power under the rule?

Mr. HARRIS. It is not a rule.

Mr. BECKER. The Commission
makes the final decision as to the Com-
mission members?

Mr. HARRIS. That is right.

Mr. BECKER. Ithank the gentleman.

Mr. YOUNGER. There is one thought
I would like to leave with you. Under
the present act the Commission must
hear oral argument. Every litigant who
wants to appeal has that right, and the
Commission cannot turn it down. That
is what has gummed up, so to speak, the
work of the Commission, because if they
give out a little license for a radio on
a fishing boat, it may take hours of the
Commission’s time. Yet it is nothing of
importance to the general public. They
do not have the time to devote to the
important business. This will clear the
record, but the decision finally must rest
with the Commission.

Mr. COLLIER. Mr,
the gentleman yield?

Mr. YOUNGER. 1 yield to the gentle-
man from Illinois.

Mr. COLLIER. I had some very defi-
nite reservations about this legislation
as it was originally presented, as will be
recalled. I think we are losing sight of
one very important factor in this, and
that is actually the Congress may well
exercise greater control, Certainly the
Commission, as well as the delegated
employees, know too well that we at any
time may remove the authority that we
grant in this bill; is that correct?

Mr. YOUNGER "That is correct.

* Mr. HARRIS., Mr. Chairman, I yield
3 minutes to the gentleman from Florida
{Mr. ROGERS].

Mr. ROGERS of Florida. Mr. Chair-
man, I just want to say, very shortly,
that I rise in support of this legislation.
I believe it has been well thought out.
It gives adequate protection. It has
brought about a complete change in the
approach to this problem from the re-
organization plan in that it avoids the
proposed power of the Chairman, in-
creases it somewhat, yet keeps it in the
entire Commission. This legislation has
the approavl of the broadcasting in-
dustry, as was stated earlier by the
Chairman. It has the approval of all the
nresent Commissioners of the. FCC, and
has the approval of the committee which
very diligently studied this legislation

Chairman, will

August 3

and has recommended it for the approval
of the House.

The CHAIRMAN. The time of the
gentleman from Florida has expired. All
time has expired.

The Clerk will read the bill for amend-
ment.

The Clerk read as follows:

Be it enacted by the Sencate and House of
Representatives of the United States of
America in Congress assembled, That sub-
section (c¢) of section 6 of the Communica-
tions Act of 1934, as amended, relating to a
“review staff”, is hereby repealed.

Sec. 2. Subsection (d) of section & of the
Communications Act of 1934, as amended, is
amended to read as follows:

“(d)(1) When necessary to the proper
functioning of the Commission and the -
prompt and orderly conduct of its business,
the Commission may, by published rule or
by order, delegate any of its functions to-a
panel of commissioners, an—individual com-
missioner, an employee board, or an indlvid-
ual employee, including functions with re-
spect to hearing, determining, ordering, cer-
tifying, reporting, or otherwise acting as to
any work, business, or matter. Any such
rule or order may be adopted, amended, or
rescinded only by a vote of a majority of the
members of the Commission then holding
office. Nothing in this paragraph shall, au-
thorize the Commission to provide for the
conduct, by any person or persons other than
persons referred to in clauses (2) and (3) of
section 7(a) of the Administrative Proced-
ure Act, of any hearlng'to which such section
7(a) applies.

“(2) As used in thls subsection (d) the
term ‘order, decision, report, or action’ does
not include an initial, tentative, or recom-
mended decision to which exceptions may -
be filed as provided in section 409(b).

“(3) Any order, declsion, report, or action
made or taken pursuant to any such delega-
tion, unless reviewed as provided In para-
graph (4), shall have the same force and
effect, and shall be made, evidenced, and

-enforced in the same manner, as orders, de-

cisions, reports, or other actlons of the
Commuission.

‘‘(4) Any person aggrieved by any such
order, decision, report, or action may file an
application for review by the Commission
within such time and in such manner as the
Commission shall prescribe: Provided, That
the Commission, by published rule or by or-
der, may limit the right to file applications
under this subsection for review of orders,
decisions, reports,. or actions of panels of
commissioners or employee boards, in cases
of adjudication (as defined in the Adminis-
trative Procedure Act), to proceedings in-
volving issues of general comihunications
importance. The Commission, on its own
initiative, may review in whole or In part,
at such time and {n such manner as it shall
determine, any order, decision, réport, or ac-
tion made or taken pursuant to any dele-
gation under paragrph (1).

“(5) In passing upon applications for re-
view, the Commission may grant, in whole or
in part, or deny such applications without
specifying any reasons therefor. No such
application for review shall rely on questions
of fact or law upon which the panel of com-
missioners, individual commissioner, em-
ployee board, or individual employee has
been afforded no opportunity to pass.

‘“(6) If the Commission grants the appli-
cation for review, it may afirm, modify, or
set aside the order, decision, report, or ac-
tion, or it may order a rehearing upon such
order, decision, report, or action An accord-
ance with section 405.

“(7) Unless exercise of the right to file
an application for review has been precluded
by a rule or order adopted under paragraph
(4), the filing of an application for review
under this subsection shall be a condition
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precedent to judicial review of any order,
decision, report, or action made or taken
pursuant to a delegation under paragraph
(1). The time within which a petition for
review must be filed in a proceeding to which
section 402(a) applies, or within which an
appeal must be taken under section 402(b),
shall be computed from the date upon which
public notice is given of orders disposing of
all applications for review filed in any case.

“(8) The Secretary and seal of the Com-
mission shall be the secrctary and seal of
each panel of the Commission, each indi-
vidual commissioner, and each employee
board or individual employee exercising
functions delegated pursuant to pm"\graph
(1) of this subsection.”

Sec. 3. Section 405 of the Communica-
tions Act of 1934, as amended,
amended to read as follows:

“REHEARINGS

“'SEC. 405. After an order, decision, report,
or action has been made or taken in any
proceeding by the Commission, or by any
designated authority within the Commission
pursuant to a delegation under section 5(d)
(1), any party thereto, or any other person
aggrieved or whose Interests arc adversely
affected thereby, may petition for rehearing
only to the authority making or taking the
order, decision, report, or action; and it shall
be lawful for such authority, whether it be
the Commission or other authority desig-
nated under section 5(d) (1), in its discre-
tion, to grant such a rehearing if sufficient
reason therefor be made to appear. A peti-
tion for rehearing must be filed within thir-
ty days from the date upon which public
notice is given of the order, decision, report,
or action complained of. No such applica-
tion shall excuse any person from comply-
ing with or obeying any order, decision, re-
port, or action of the Commission, or oper-
ate’ in any manner to stay or postpone the
enforcement thereof, without the special or-
der of the Commisston. The filing of a peti-
tion for rehearing shall not be a condition
precedent to judicial review of any such or-
der, declision, report, or action, except where
the party seeking such review (1) was not
a party to the proceedings resulting in such
order, decision, report, or action, or (2) re-
Iles on questions of fact or law upon which
the Commission, or designated authority
within the Commission, has been afforded no
opportunity to pass. The Commission, or
designated authority within the Commis-
sion, shall enter an order, with a concise
statement of the reasons therefor, denying a
petition for rehearing of granting such pe-
tition, in whole or in part, and ordering such
further proceedings as may be appropriate:
Provided, That in any case where such peti-
tion relates to_an instrument of authoriza-
tion granted without a hearing, the Com-
mission shall take such action within nine-
ty days of the filing of such petition. Re-
hearings shall be governed by such general
rules a5 the Commission may establish, ex-
cept that no evidence other than newly dis-
covered evidence, evidence which has bhe-
come available only since the original tak-
ing of evidence, or evidence which the Com-
misslon or designated authority within the
Commission believes should have been taken
in the original proceeding shall be taken on
any rehearing. The time within which a
petition for review must be filed in a pro-
-ceeding to which section 402(a) applies, or
within which an appeal must be taken under
section 402(b) in any case, shall be comput-
ed from the date upon which public notice
is given of orders disposing of all petitions
for rehearing filed with the Commission in
such proceeding or case, but any order, deci-
sion, report, or action made or taken after
such rehearing reversing, changing, or modi-
fying the original order shall be subject to
the same provisions with respect to rehear-
ing as an original order.”

is hereby
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Skc. 4. Section 409 (a), (b), (c), and (d)
of the Communications Act of 1934, as
amended, are amended to read as follows:

‘“(a) In every case of adjudication (as de-
fined in the Administrative Procedure Act)
‘which has been designated by the Commis-
sion for hearing, the person or persons con-
ducting the hearing shall prepare and file
an initial, tentative, or recommended deci-
sion, except where such person or persons
become unavailable to the Commission or
where the Commission finds upon the record
that due and timely execution of its func-
tions imperatively and unavoidably require
that the record be certified to the Commis-
sion for initlal or final decision.

“(b) In every case of adjudication (as de-
fined in the Administrative Procedure Act)
which has been designated by the Commis-
sion for hearing, any party to the proceeding
shall be permitted to file exceptions and
memoranda in support thereof to the initial,
tentative, or recommended decision, which
shall he passed upon by the Commission or
by the authority within the Commission, if
any, to whom the function of passing upon
the exceptions i{s delegated under section §
(d)(1).

“{c)(1) In any case of adjudication (as
defined in the Administrative Procedurc Act)
which has been designated by the Commis-
sion for a hearing, no person who has par-
ticipated in the presentation or preparation
for presentation of such case at the hearing
or upon review shall (except to the extent
required for the disposition of ex parte mat-
ters as authorized by law) directly or in-
directly make any additional presentation
respecting such case to the hearing officer or
officers or, upan review, to the Commission
or to any authority within the Commission
to whom, in such case, review functions have
been delegated by the Commission under
section 5(d) (1), unless upon notice and op-
portunity for all parties to participate.

“{2) The provision in subsection {(c) of
section 5 of the Administrative Procedure
Act which states that such subsection shall
not apply in determining applications for
initial licenses, shall not be applicable here-
after in the case of applications for initial
licenses before the Federal Communications
Commisston.

“(d) To the extent that the foregoing pro-
visions of this section and section 5(d) are
in conflict with the provisions of the Admin-
istrative Procedure Act, such provisions of
this section and section 5(d) shall be held
to supersede and modify the provisions of
that Act.”

Sec. 5. Notwithstanding the foregoing pro-
visions of this Act, the second sentence of
subsection (b) of section 409 of the Com-
munications Act of 1934 (which relates to
the filing of exceptions and the presentation
of oral argument), as in force at the time of
the enactment of this Act, shall continue to
be applicable with respect to any case of
adjudication (as defined in the Administra-
tive Procedure Act) designated by the Fed-
eral Communications Commission for hear-
ing by a notice of hearing issued prior to the
date of the enactment of this Act.

Mr. HARRIS (interrupting the read-
ing of the bill). Mr. Chairman, I ask
unanimous consent that the bill be con-
sidered as having been read and open
for amendment at any point.

The CHAIRMAN. ' Is there objection
to the request of the gentleman from
Arkansas?

There was no objection.

. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, I offer
an amendment.

The Clerk read as follows:

Amendment offered by Mr. Harris: Page
2, line 4, after the word “functions” insert
the following: *“(except functions granted to

* section)”.
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the Commission by this paragraph and by
paragraphs (4), (5), and (6) of this su‘b-

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, this is )
the first of three amendments that I will
offer, 'Thé gentleman from California
will offer another amendment, and they
are to be considered together, in order
to make 1t‘(clear that there will be no
doubt in anyone 5.mind as to the deleg'l-
tion"of review Tunctions. 'Thesé“three '
_amendmerits provide thit the employee -

hall consist of three or more
membc% “Ahd YHEY shall hate qualifica-
tions at least as great as the qualifica-

.tions of an examiner and that they shall-

have no other duty to perform except:

~this function itself; furthermore, that

no review shall bé delegated by the
Commission of the action of an employee
review board. In other words, the Com-
mission itself is going to pass on any ap-
plication for review filed from any em-
ployee board which has reviewed the
work of the hearing examiner. That is
the purpose of this amendment, in order
that it may be abundantly clear as to
what we intend by this legislation.

Mr. ROGERS of Texas, Mr. Chair-
man, I move to strike out the last word.

Mr. Chairman, these amendments, I
hope, will be adopted not because I think
they will do anything to remedy the sit-
uation that I pointed out a minute ago,
but the fact that these amendments are
being offered here on the floor points up
the very thing I said a minute ago, and
that is this, that until this bill got to
the Committee on Rules the bill had
been written and no one had suspected
that an employee board could be the
last appeal that a man in this country,
with some right involved before a board
of this kind, would have. It was only
after the hearing before the Committee.
on Rules that these amendments were
prepared and submitted to the Commit-
tee on Rules as an indication that it
would take care of the proposition; that
the employee board would not be the
final place of appeal for some litigant
in a matter of this kind. .

Mr, HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, will the
gentleman yield?

Mr. ROGERS of Texas. Yes, I yield.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, I know
that the gentleman wants to be abund-
antly fair, as he always is, as a member
of the committee. The gentleman knows
of the discussion we had, and I told the
Rules Committee that it was our feeling
that the bill as reported to the com-
mittee did exactly this. The gentleman
from Texas [Mr. Rocers] knows that
in the committee report there is a para-
graph on page 7 where there is stated
positively that it is not intended that
the Commission shall be able to dele-
gate to any other authority either the
powers granted to it by this paragraph
or any of the powers or duties imposed
upon it by paragraphs 4, 5, and 6 of sub-
section (d) as proposed to be amended,
and that is the fact, and the history of
this legislation.

Mr. ROGERS of Texas. There is a
little more history to that, and I am
sure the chairman of the committee
wants to be eminently fair, as he always
has been, The fact of the matter is that
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this matter was discussed at length in
the committee when we were writing up
this bill. At that particular time this
point was made. If there is any doubt
in the minds of the people, this bill could
have been written in the first place to
nail down the proposition that an em-
ployee’s board would not be the final
judge insofar as a thing of this kind was
concerned at an administrative level. I
simply point this out to bring to your
mind the fact that there was sufficient
doubt in this particular to cause this
proceeding on the floor right now. Now,
if that is true, why would it not be rea-
sonable to suspect that there may be
other flaws in this legislation? I would
submit to any Member of this House that
if you will read the section that the
minority leader read just a moment ago
about the powers of the Commission to
limit the applications for right of ap-
peal, and I submit to you that you will
agree that perhaps this matter ought to
go back to the committce and be re-
studied and approached on an entirely
different basis so that the czar that my

friend, the gentleman from California,
L. YOUNGER, is so fearful of, may not
1e into being in a very few years.
he CHATIRMAN. The question is on
the amendment offered by the gentle-
man from Arkansas [Mr, HARRIS].

The amendment was agreed to.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, I offer
two other amendments which I would
like to have considered en bloc.

The Clerk read as follows:

Amendments offered by Mr. Harris of
kansas: Ld‘

Page 2,line 8, strike out ‘“matter.”
insert in lieu thereof the following: “mat- i
ter; except that in delegating review func-
tions to employees in cases of adjudication
(as defined in the Administrative Procedure
Act), the delegation in any such case may
be made only to an employee board consist-
ing of three or more employees referred to
in paragraph (8).”

And on page 4, after llne 17, _Insert the
following:

*(8) The persons serving on employee
boards to which the Commisslon, pursuant
to paragraph (1), may delegate review func-

s in cases of adjudication (as defined in
Administrative Procedure Act) shall be
well qualified, by reason of their training,
expericnce, and competence, to perform such
review functions. Such employees shall be
given no other duties and shall be pald com-
pensation at rates comillensurate with the
difficulty and importance of thelr dutles,
Such employees shall not be responsible to,
or subject to supervision or direction of, any
person engaged in the performance of in-
vestigative or prosecuting functions for the

- \{nan.
M

y
i
i

Comumission or any other agency of the Gov- °

ernment.”

And in line 18 strike out “(8)" and insert
“@y,

The CHAIRMAN. Without objection,
the amendments will be considered en
bloc.

There was no objection.

Mr. HARRIS. I have already ex-
plained the amendments, Mr. Chairman.

The CHAIRMAN. The question is on
the amendments offered by the gentle-
man from Arkansas.

The amendments were agreed to.

Mr. YOUNGER. Mr. Chalrman I of-
fer an amendment.
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The Clerk read as follows:

Amendment offered by Mr. YOoUNGER of
California: Page 8, line 6, strike out the word
“prescribe” and lpsert in lieu thereof the
following: “prescribe, and every such appli-
cation shall be passed upon by the Com-
mission".

Mr. YOUNGER. Mr. Chairman, I just
want to remind the members of the com-
mittee that in the consideration of this
bill the Legislative Counsel, the Federal
Communications Commission Counsel,
and a majority of the attorneys on our
committee felt that we had covered the
question of the Commission’s final de-
cision, but as long as there was a dif-
ference even on the part of our good col-
league, the gentleman from Texas [Mr.
RocEers], we thought we would add these
amendments so as to make doubly sure
that no lawyer would have any oppor-
tunity to say that the Commission did
not have the final jurisdiction.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr, Chairman, will the
gentleman yield?

Mr. YOUNGER. I yield to the gentle-
man from Arkansas.

Mr. HARRIS. May I say that the
gentleman has discussed this amend-
ment with me and I think it is appro-
priate. We accept it.

Mr. YOUNGER. I thank the gentle-

r. GROSS. Mr. Chairman, I move
to strike out the last word.

(Mr. GROSS asked and was given
permission to revise and extend his re-
marks.)

Mr. GROSS. Mr. Chairman, when a
.bill comes along, after we voted down a
‘reorganization plan on the same subject,
and the bill is now being amended on

i1the floor to the extent this bill is being

amended, I wonder how much attention

. was given to it. I heard this afternoon

that this had been given such vast at-
tention in the committee. Now we find
it being amended all over the place. I
think that what we have here is a wa-
tered-down version of \Reorganization
Plan No. 2, and I am not going to vote
for it.

Mr. GRIFFIN. Mr. Chairman, I move
to strike out the last word.

Mr. Chairman, I heard the chairman
of the committee, I believe, indicate that
the employees on the employee boards
in accordance with the amendment
which he intended to offer and which
was adopted would have qualifications at
least equal to those of a hearing exam-
iner, but when I heard the amendment
read I thought I heard it read that they
shall be well gualified. Did the amend-
ment go any further than that, may I
ask the Chairman? Of cowrse, I am in
favor of that amendment. They should
be well qualified. All employees should
be well qualified. But did it go beyond
that?

Mr. HARRIS. It is difficult for us to
draw language to spell out what the
qualifications of these employees should
be. The hearing examiners have gen-
eral qualifications under the Adminis-
trative Procedure Act. The purpose of
this language is to insure that the legis-
lative record, together with the letter I
have from the Chairman of the Federal
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Communications Commission, which I
have already referred to and stated I
would include in the Recorp, made it
definite and clear that the quahﬁcations
of these special employee bo for this
purpose would “beat least that of ex-
aminers, heads of bureaus, assistant
heads of bureaus, and such types of qual-
ified men, and that they would receive
salaries commensurate with those re-
sponsibilities. That is just about as
clear as the staff technicians in this field
could prepare this in order to accom-
plish what we sought.

Mr. GRIFFIN. I think that perhaps
the legislative history that is now being
made establishes it, but when I heard
the amendment read the only thing I
heard was that they should be well
qualified. It did not spell out what those
qualifications were. I assume we are re-
lying on the legislative history to es-
tablish the point.

Mr. HARRIS. In order to clarify the
language we have here in the amend-
ment, yes.

The CHAIRMAN. The question is oh
the amendment offered by the gentle-
man from California [Mr. YOUNGER].

The amendment was agreed to.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. Mr. Chair- -
man, I move to strike out the last word,
and I do this for the purpose of asking
the chairman of the committee a few
questions.

If the distinguished chairman, the
gentleman from Arkansas will yield, I
would like to inquire if any consideration
given in the consideration of this legis-
lation to increasing the size of the Fed-
eral Communications Commission by
adding to the number of commissioners,
to try to retain this adjudicatory au-
thority within the commissioners them-
selves? .

Mr. HARRIS. Yes, that was dis-
cussed. Even during the course of the
hearings that was discussed. .

. JONES of Missouri. I am sorry
I was not present at the time.

Mr. HARRIS. I have found no syni-
pathetic attitude on the part of anyone
and have heard no one even suggest that
the commission be expanded. As a
matter of fact, a lot of people think some
of these commissions are too big now.
On the other hand, I feel that these five-
man commissions ought to be expanded
and have so proposed legislation in the
case of the Federal Power Commission.
The Federal Communications Commis-
sion has 7 members. If they would be
permitted to divide themselves up in
panels, as this bill proposes and author-
izes, as the Interstate Commerce Com-
mission has had authority to do through-
out the years, then it will help them to
perform their duties more expeditiously.

Mr. JONES of Missourl. Would it be
your idea that that would be one way to
approach this, by enlarging the commis~
sion and dividing up this work load, so to
speak? Can the gentleman answer that
question—yes or no?

Mr. HARRIS. Yes, as an alternative
that would be one way.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. May I ask
the gentleman another question. Is it
the opinion of the committee that there



1961

are an insufficient number of employees
in the Federal Communications Com-
mission at the present time to carry on
their work as promptly and as expedi-
tiously as possible or as is desirable?

Mr. HARRIS., We think the commis-
sion has sufficient personnel, if they can
be given some flexibility in the utilization
of the personnel, which this bill gives
to them.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. Is it not a
fact, it requires about a year and a half
now for an ordinary application to go
through the various stages even if there
are no complications?

Mr. HARRIS. I think the time could
not be pinned down to any given time.
It depends upon the extent of the hear-
ings by the hearing examiner how long
that would take.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. I mean be-
fore you get to that stage. I am talking
about just a routine application for.a
construction permit that would go
through without any delays or anything
getting in the way of the application,
that the number of employees there are
not sufficient to carry out the work load.
I am not being critical of the people who
are doing the work now, but I am in-
clined to believe that they do not have
enough personnel there. What I am
leading up to is this—I have always ad-
vocated a licensing of the facilities on
which the Federal Communications
Commission issues a license. I would like
to ask you now if your committec has
had any official request from the chair-
man of the Federal Communications
Commisison, Mr. Minow, in the form of a
suggestion that he made some time ago,
which was given some publicity in the
papers, where he advocated a four-tenths
of 1 percent of the gross business as a
licensee fee? Has he approached or
discussed that with you in your com-
mittee?

Mr. HARRIS. I have had some dis-
cussion with him and I have had some
comimunications on the subject. The
Commission feels they have the authority
to establish fees under the present law
and consideration is being given to it.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. Do you
agree that they do have the authority?

Mr. HARRIS. After reading his com-
ments and finding out that it was a pro-
vision of legislation which was adopted
in an appropriation bill some years ago,
I say— yes, I would agree with their
interpretation.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. In other
words, you agree that they do have the
authority to levy a license fee?

Mr. HARRIS. I would’ agree with
their interpretation that they do have
the authority to levy fees.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. Would these
fees in excess of expenses go into the
general revenue?

Mr. HARRIS. Yes, they would.

Mr. JONES of Missouri. And you
think without any further legislation,
the commission could levy fees and that
those fees could be used toward main-
taining and paying the expenses of the
Commission and that any excess would
go into the general revenues.

Mr. HARRIS. In my judgment, they
could. *
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Mr. JONES of Missouri. I am glad to
hear you say that. I hope the Com-
mission takes notice of that and at least
starts te do that so that the people who
are benefiting from these licenses would
contribute to the expenses of maintain-
ing this important Commission. It is
also my opinion that by the payment of
such licenses and fees we would eliminate
the necessity of using taxes to support
this Commission, and in addition to this
saving the U.S. Treasury would benefit
to, the extent of many millions of dollars

'}nually

HALLECK. Mr. Chairman, I
move to strike out the last word, for the
purpose of asking the chairman of the
committee and our distinguished col-
league, the gentleman from California
[Mr. YouNGeR] about a matter of inter-
pretation. The gentleman from Cali-
fornia offered an amendment on page 3,
line 6, adding after the words “shall
prescribe” these words “and every such
application shall be passed upon by the
Commission.”

Obviously, those words are included in
an effort to provide, as I understand it,
that the Commission shall pass upon any
application for a review by an aggrieved
party. My question is simply this. The
proviso that follows, apparently, gives
the Commission the right by published
rule or order to limit the right to file ap-
plications for review and limiting it as
a matter of right to proceedings in-
volving issues of general communications
importance.

In other words, my question is this:
Would the language which has been of-
fered by the gentleman from California
to that proviso prevail in such manner
as to make it possible for the Commis-
sion by rule or order to prohibit in the
first instance the right of an aggrieved
party to file an application for review?

Mr. HARRIS. On certain well-estab-
lished policies of the Commission, yes:
but that would have to be after the usual
procedure of hearing and all parties
having an opportunity to present their
views to the Commission bhefore -such
order or rule was adopted; and then, of
course, it has been interpreted to mean
that if there is any substantial question
on any matter before the Commission,
anyone who is capable of making a
record could develop proceedings that
would involve matters of importance.

The purpose of this Act, I say to the
gentleman, is to try to expedite a num-
ber of these routine matters that are
taken just as a matter of course.

Mr. HALLECK. I appreciate that,
and the gentleman knows I served on
the Committee on Interstate and Forelgn
Commerce for many years.

Mr. HARRIS. And very efficiently.

Mr. HALLECK. And have been tre-
mendously interested in all the activities
of that committee since that time. But
I must say that if that interpretation of
the proviso is to prevail, the language
added by the gentleman from California
would be almost meaningless so far as
its practical effect is concerned.

Mr. YOUNGER. Mr. Chalrman will
the gentleman yield?

Mr. HALLECK. Iyield.
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- Mr. YOUNGER. Present law provides
that every such application shall be
passed upon by the Commission. That
was stricken from the original law. I
understand legally the presumption
would be that it was stricken for a cer-
tain reason, and I would presume it was
stricken so that the right to pass on
application could be delegated to some-
body other than the Commission. Now
we are putting it back into the law the
same as it is at the present time, so
there would be no presumption whatso-
ever that we struck out a provision with
the idea that it should be passed on. The
balance of that, I understand, was put
in there by legal counsel to make this
bill conform to the Administrative Pro-
cedures Act.

Mr. HALLECK. That may be, and I
am not going to prolong the discussion,
but I must say that as long as the pro-
viso stays in the law, if it is to become
law, it seems to me very clear that the
Commission by published rules or order
may so limit the right to apply for re-
view that in many, many instances no
such right would prevail.

. HARRIS. Mr. Chairman, will the
gentleman yield?

Mr. HALLECK. I yield.

Mr. HARRIS. Imight say to the gen-
tleman that this intended to apply only
{0 such routine cases as would come to
the Commission and take up the Com-
mission’s time unnecessarily. That is
really the purpose of this provision.

Mr. HALLECK. If I could be per-
fectly sure that was the sole intent of
this provision I would have no fear about
it at all, but I must say I have some
reservations about it.

The CHATRMAN. Under the rule the
Committee rises.

Accordingly the Committee rose; and
Mr. AvLBerT having assumed the chair
as Speaker pro tempore, Mr. YATES,
Chairman of the Committee of the
Whole House on the State of the Union,
reported that that Committee having had
under consideration the bill H.R. 7856,
to amend the Communications Act of
1934, as amended, for the purpose of
facilitating the prompt and orderly con-
duct of the business of the Federal Com-

- munications Commission, pursuant to

House Resolution 400, he reported the
bill back to the House with sundry
amendments adopted in the Committee
of the Whole.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Under
the rule, the previous question is or-
dered.

Is a separate vote demanded on any
amendment? - If not, the Chair will put
them en gros. .

The amendments were agreed to.
™ The SPEAKER pro tempore. The
question is on the engrossment and
third reading of the bill.

The bill was ordered to be engrossed
and read a third time, and was read the
third time.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The
question is on the passage of the bill!

The question was taken} and on a di-
vision (demanded- by Mr. RoGeErs of
Texas) there were--ayes 93, noes 81.

Mr. ROGERS of Texas. Mr, Speaker,
I object to the vote on the ground that
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a quorum is not present, and make the
point of order that a quorum is not pres-
ent.

The SPEAKER pro tempore.
dently a quorum is not present.

The Doorkeeper will close the doors,
the Sergeant at Arms will notify absent
Members, and the Clerk will call the roll.

The gquestion was taken; and there
were yeas 198, nays 150, not voting 89,
as follows:

Evi-

[Roll No. 132]
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YEAS—198
Addabbo Grant Moss
Addonizio Green, Oreg. Mouilder
Albert Gubser Multer
Ashley Hagen, Calif. Murphy
Avery Halpern Nix
Ayres Hansen O'Brien, Ill.
Baldwin Harding O’Brien, N.Y.
Barrett Hardy O’'Harn, 111
Bates Harris O'Hara, Mich.
Beckworth Hays ’Konski
Bell Hechler Olsen
Bennett, Fla.  Holifield O'Neill
Bennett, Mich, Holtzman Passman
Boggs Hosmer Patmsan
Boland Huddleston Perkins
Bolling Hul Pfost
Bonner Ichord, Mo. Philbin
Brademas Ikard, Tex. Pike
Breeding Jarman Price
Brewster Jennings Pucinskt
Brooks, Tex. Joelson Randall
Burke, Ky. Johnson, Calif, Reuss
Burke, Mass.  Johnson, Md. Rhodes, Pa.
Byrne, Pa. Johnson, Wis. Rivers, Alaska
Clark Jones, Ala. Rodino
Cohelan Jones, Mo. Rogers, Colo,
Collier Karsten Rogers, Fla.
Conté Karth Rooney
Cook Kastenmeier  Roosevelt
Cooley Kee Rostenkowski
Corbett Keith Ryan
Corman King, Calif, Saund
Curtin King, Utah Schweiker -
Curtis, Mo. Kluczynski Schwengel
Daddario Kowalski Seely-Brown
Danlels Kunkel Selden
Davis, Tenn. Lane Shelley
Dawson Langen Sheppard
Delaney Lankford Shipley
Denton Lennon Sikes
Derounian Libonatt Sisk
Diges Lindsay Slack
Dingell Loser Smith, Iowa
Donohue McCormack Spence
Downing McFall Springer
Doyle Macdonald -Staggers
Dulski Machrowicz Stratton
Dwyer Mack Stubblefield
Edmondson Madden Sullivan
Elliott Magnuson ‘Taylor
Ellsworth Mahon Thomas
Everett Mailllard Thomson, Wis.
Fallon Marshall Thornberry
Farbstein Mathias Toll
Pascell Matthews Trimble
Feighan Merrow Udall, Morris K.
Finnegan Michel Ullman
Flood Miller; Vanik
Fountain George P, Van Zandt
Frazier Miils Wickersham
Friedel Moeller Willis
Garmatz Monagan Yates
Gary Montoya Young
Gathings Moorhead, Pa. Younger -
Giaimo Morgan Zablockt
Gilbert Morris
Granahan Morrison
NAYS—150

Abbitt Becker Colmer
Abernethy Beermann Cunningham
Adair Belcher Curtis, Mass,
Alford Berry Dague
Alger Betts Davis,
Andersen, Bray James C,

Minn. Brown Devine
Anderson, IlI.  Broyhill Dole
Andrews Bruce Dominjck
Arends Burleson Dorn
Ashbrook Byrnes, Wis, Dowdy
Ashmore Casey Durno
Auchincloss Chamberlain Fenton
Balley Chelf Findley
Baker ‘Chenoweth Fisher
Barry Chiperfield Ford
Bass, N.H, Church Forrester
Battin Clancy Frelinghuysen

Fulton McMillan Rousselot
Garland McVey Rutherford
Gavin MacGregor Saylor
Goodell Martin, Mass. Schadeberg
Goodling Martin, Nebr. Schenck
Griffin May Schneebell
Gross Meader Scranton
Hagan, Ga. Miller, N.Y, Shriver
Haley Milliken Sibal
Halleck Minshall Siler
Harrison, Wyo. Moore Smith, Calif.
Harsha Moorehead, Smith, Va,
Harvey, Ind. Ohilo Staffora
Henderson Mosher Stephens
Hiestand Murray Taber
Hoffrnan, X1l Natcher Teague, Calif.
Horan Norblad Thompson, Tex.
Jensen Nygaard Tuck
Johansen Osmers Tupper
Jonas Ostertag utt
Judd Pelly Van Pelt
Kearns Pillion Wallhauser
Kilgore Pirnie Watts
King, N.Y. Poage Wels
Kitchin Poft Westland
Knox Ray ‘Whalley
Kornegay Recce ‘Whitten
Landrum Reifel ‘Widnall
Latta Riehlman Willlams
Lipscomb Riley Wilson, Calif.
McCulloch Robison Wilson, Ind.
McDonough Rogers, Tex. Winstead
Mecintire Roudebush - Wright
NOT VOTING~89

Alexander Glenn Peterson
Anfuso Gray Plicher
Aspinall Green, Pa, Powell
Baring Griffiths Quie
Bass, Tenn. Hall Rabaut
Blatnik Harrison, Va. Rains
Blitch Harvey, Mich, Rhodes, Ariz,
Bolton Healy Rivers, S.C.
Bow Hébert Roberts
Boykin Hemphill Roush
Bromwell Herlong St. George
Brooks, La. Hoeven St. Germain
Broomfield Hoffman, Mich. Santangelo
Buckley Holland Scherer
Cahiil Inouye Scott
Cannon Kelly Short
Carey Keogh Smith, Miss.
Cederberg Kilburn Steed
Celler Kilday Teague, Tex.
Coad Kirwan Thompson, La.
Cramer Kyl Thompson, N.J.
Davis, John W. Laird ‘Tollefson
Dent Lesinskt Vinson
Derwinski McDowell Walter
Dooley McSween Weaver
Evins Mason Wharton
Fino Miller, Clem. Whitener
Flynt Morse Zelenko
Fogarty Nelsen
Gallagher Norrell

So the bill was passed.

The Clerk announced the following
pairs:

On this vote:

Mr. Hébert for, with Mr. John W. Davis
against.

Mr. Bass of Tennessee for, with Mr. Herlong
against,

Mr. Quie for, with Mrs. Blltch agalnst,

Mr. Glenn for, with Mr. Hemphill against.

Mr, Nelsen for, with Mr. alexander against,

Mr. Thompson of New Jersey for, with Mr,
Whitener against,

Mr. Powell for, with Mr. Rhodes of Arizona
against.

Mr. Keogh for, with Mr. Scherer against.

Mr. Buckley for, with Mr. Bow against.

Mr. McDowell for, with Mrs, Bolton
against.
Mr. Anfusd for, with Mrs, St. George
agalnst,

Mr. Santangelo for, with Mr. Kyl against.

Mr. Harrison of Virginla for, lwl,th Mr.
Bromwell against.

Mrs, Kelly for, with Mr. Weaver against.

Mrs. Norrell for, with Mr. Dooley against.

Mr. Kirwan for, with Mr. Cramer against.

Mr. Thompson of Louisiana for, with Mr.
‘Wharton against.

Mr. Green, of Pennsylvania for, with Mr,
Mason against.

Mr. Fogarty for, with Mr, Hofiman of
Mlchignn against,

August

Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Mr.
Mr,

Celler for, with Mr. Hoeven against.
Dent for, with Mr. Scott against.’
Holland for, with Mr. Hall agalnst.
Carey for, with Mr. Kilburn against.
Zelenko for, with Mr. Morse against.

Until further notice:

. 8t. Germain with Mr. Broomfield.

. Walter with Mr. Tollefson,

. Healey with Mr. Fino.

. Evins with Mr. Cahill.

. Blatnik with Mr. Short.

. Inouye with Mr, Derwinskl.

. Gallagher with Mr. Cederberg.

Mrs. Griffiths with Mr. Harvey of Michigan.
Mr. Peterson with Mr. Laird.

Mr. KARTH changed his vote from
“nay” to “yea.”
Mr. ASHMORE changed his vote from

'uyean to unay‘n

Mr. GATHINGS changed his vote
from ‘“‘nay” to “yea.”

Mr. GUBSER changed his vote from
“nay” to “yea.”

Mr. JOHNSON of Maryland changed
his vote from “nay” to “yea.”

The result of the vote was announced
as above recorded.

The doors were opened.

A motion to reconsider was laid on the
table.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Speaker, I ask
unanimous consent that the Committee
on Interstate and Foreign Commerce be
discharged from further consideration
of the bill (S. 2034) to amend the Com-
munications Act of 1934, as amended, in
order to expedite and improve the ad-
ministrative process by authorizing the
Federal Communications Commission to
delegate functions in adjudicatory cases,
repealing the review staff provisions, and
revising related provisions, and ask
unanimous consent for its 1mmed1ate
consideration.

The Clerk read the title of the bill.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Isthere
objection to the request of the gentle-
man from Arkansas?

There was no objection.

Mr. HARRIS. Mr. Speaker, I offer.
motion.

The Clerk read as follows:

Mr. Harris moves to strike out all after the
enacting clause of the bill 8. 2034, and Insert
the provisions of the bill H.R, 7856 to amend
the Communications Act of 1934, as
amended, for the purpose of facilitating the
prompt and orderly conduct of the business
ot the Federal Communications Commission,
as passed.

The motion was agreed to.

The Senate bill was ordered to be read
a third time, was read the third time,
and passed. ]

A motion to reconsider and a similar
House bill, H.R. 7856, were laid on the
table.

" ADJOURNMENT TO MONDAY,
AUGUST 7 '

Mr. McCORMACK. Mr, Speaker, I
ask unanimous consent that when the
House adjourns today it adjourn to meet
on Monday next.

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Is there
objection to the request of the gentleman
from Massachusetts?

There was no objection.



